
• 

• 

• 

EE I $1~'!5 
OCTOOER 1984 
Va...5, NO.18 

" The Unofficial 081 Users Journal 

P.O. Box 347 
Owings Mills, Md. 21117 
(301) 363~3268 

Column One 
I didn't give it a second 
thought when I sat down to 
write this column for Al while 
he was on vacation, but some­
how it is a little different 
when suddenly it's wall 
yours". Needless to say, we 
will all miss AI's sage wis­
dom, insight and friendly na­
ture. So, for now, this is 
what you'll get! 

Most obvious, this month, is 
the section devoted to soft­
ware. This free listing was 
so popular last year that we 
just had to offer it again So 
far the listings are about 95% 
new. On top of that, there is 
just no way we could get them 
all in this issue. You know 
what that means: you still 
have a few more days to get 
your material into PEEK. We 
should add too, that if you 
want to re-run your last 
year's listing, let us know 
pronto! A phone call will do. 

Once again, you have a jam­
packed issue. Read it close­
ly, because there are a bunch 
of little gems buried between 
the covers - things like: 

Well, WP6502 is worked over 
twice, in particular with re­
ga~d to the forced pagination. 
But how about the users of the 
U version? Narry a word! 
PEEK [65) to the rescue again. 
I took some time and located 
the same table in the U ver­
sion. To set the default for 
paging to 0, just LOAD the 
various versions of WP6502, 
add this line (5 POKE 24601.0) 
and SAVE it. Those of you 
with time on your hands can 
play with the "Via WP6502 n de­
fault starting at 26501. 

Rick Trethewey's Assembly Lan­
guage class is getting excit-
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ing. Because I have peeked at 
lesson #9 (passing variables, 
strings too, via X=USR(X», I 
can tell you that you had bet­
ter make sure that you have 
followed along from the begin­
ning. You will find it re­
warding. 

For those of you who are run­
ning canned software and would 
like to try your hand at writ­
ing a program, Beginner's 
Corner continues its introduc­
tion to BASIC programming with 
several tips ,that even some of 
the more polished programmers 
may have missed. 

Just becau~e you are a serial 
or business user, don't by­
pass Leroy Erickson's 'ROM rou­
tine this time. Remember that 
the ROM handles serial systems 
too and that an understanding 
of this routine will explain a 
number of otherwise mysterious 
happenings. 

Your life can be made over on 
your ROM BASIC machine if you 
type in Earl Morris's ROM line, 
editor. 

David Weigle has given the 
more serious OS65U programmer 
a whole new bag of tricks with 
his nINPUT Maskn. It will 
save you time, effort and a 
good chunk of memory. 

A SPECIAL NOTE TO BUSINESS 
USERS: It can be done. We 
have, frankly, pleaded for 
business articles. Well, here 
is one that will make a lot of 
folks green with envy. Russ 
Daugherty not only found the 
time to put it all down on 
paper, but what a job he did -
and what a system he has put 

together. It all goes to show 
what a computer illiterate 
businessman (at least he was 
in the beginning) can do if he 
puts his mind to it. This 
article sh~uld really turn you 
on - and the real goodies are 
in Part II, which will be in 
next month's issue. So, busi­
ness users, take note! Don't 
drop the ball now. Let us 
hear from you, too! 

In a similar vein, your calls 
and letters indicate that you 
would like to see more soft­
ware reviews. We agree. But 
you have an advantage over us. 
Chances ,are that you have been 
using, and therefore know, the 
package. When ,we review, we 
start from square one to learn 
the package. That takes lots 
of time. Use your advantage, 
collect your thoughts and put 
pen to paper and tell us all 
what you like and/or dislike 
about the packages you are now 
using. We would like to see 
at least one review each 
month. That is an impossible 
task without your help and as­
sistance. 

Do you read ads? Most readers 
tell us that they do. There 
are some very interesting ones 
this time. Check them out! 

Meanwhile, visit the Comdex 
Show in Las Vegas, Nov. 14-18. 
ISOTRON will have a booth and 
some VERY interesting things 
to show you. We will, of 
course, give you a report in a 
later issue. Next month: 
ISOTRON's 515 board and DBI's 
new machine. ~~~ 



65B2 ASSEMBLY LANGUAGE 
PROGRAMMING CLASS 

PART IV 

By: Richard L. Trethewey 
Systems Operator for the 
OSI SIG on CompuServe 

So far, we have seen that the 
X and Y registers can be used 
as values to be added to the 
addresses contained within in­
structions to the 6582. When 
used in this way, the regis­
ters are referred to as in­
dices. The u~derlying prin­
ciple here is that the 6582 is 
not limited to the absolute. 
addresses contained within 
actual instructions, but. that 
it also has the ability to. 
take other factors into con~ 
sideration. .. The different 
ways in which the 6582 ac­
cesses memory are referred to 
as addressing modes. The 6582 
has 18 separate addressing 
modes. Not every instruction 
has all of the addressing 
modes available to it (al­
though, this situation is 
remedied in some of the newer 
versions of the 6582 chip). 
Let's look at the various add­
ressing modes. 

(1) Immediate LOA #$80 

The immediate mode fetches the 
value in the memory location 
immediately after the instruc­
tion itself. In this case, 
the value $88 would be 'loaded 
into the accumulator. This 
instructiqn is two bytes long. 

(2) Absolute LOA $FFFF 

The absolute mode fetches the 
contents of the memory address 
indicated by the two bytes 
immediately following the in­
struction. The instruction is 
3 bytes long with byte #2 
holding the LSB and byte #3 
holding the MSB of the address 
from which the value will be 
obtained. 

(3) Absolute Page Zero LOA $FF 

2 

Copyrighl • 1984 by PEEK (65) Inc. All Righls Reserved. 
published monlhly 

Editor· Eddie Gieske 
Techmcal Editor· Brian Harston 
Circulation & Advertising Mgr .• "Karin Q. Gieske 
ProduClion Oepl. • A. Fusselbaugh, Ginny Mays 

Subscription Rates Air 
US 
Canada & Mexico /ISI class) 
So. & Cen. America $35 
Europe' $35 
Other foreign $40 

Surface 
$15 
$23 
$27 
$27 , 
$27 

All subscriptions are for 1 year and are payable in advance in 
US Dollars. 
For back issues, subscriptions, change 01 address or other 
information, write to: 

PEEK (65) 
P.O. 80x 347 
Owings Mills, MO 21117 (301) 363·3268 

Mention of products by trade name in editorial material or 
advertisements contained herein in no way constitutes en-
dorsements of the product or products by this magazine or I 
the publisher. . 

We have already noted that 
page zero (i.e. memory loca­
tions $88 through $FF) is 
treated in a special. way by 
the 6582. The absolute page 
zero mode is one' case where 
this special treatment comes 
to light. The instruction is 
2 bytes long with the memory 
location immediately after the 
instruction holding the LSB of 
the address from which the 
value will be obtained. The 
MSB is not needed since the 

'instruction itself forces the 
MBa to be $08. There are two 
effects-: of this feature. 
First, obviously, the instruc­
tion l'ength is shorter, thus 
r·equiring less memory within 
'the program. Second, since 
the fetch to find the MSB·~ is 
eliminated, the instruction 
executes f.aster. 

(4) Indirect X LOA ($88,X) 

Page Zero has another impor­
tant feature. The contents of 
two memory locations within 
page zero can be used to hold 
a 16 bit memory address. The 
X and Y registers can use such 
an address, in conjunction 
with their own contents, to 
point an instruction to dif­
ferring memory addresses. In 
the Indirect X addressing 
mode, the actual page zero 

. location which will'be used as 
a pointer is determined by the 
sum of the contents of the X 
register and the page zero 
location referred to in the 
instruction. In the example 
above, assume the contents of 
the X register was zero. In 
that case, the accumulator 
would be loaded with the con­
tents of the memory address 
pointed to by the, contents of 
memory locations $80 (the LSB) 
and $81 (the MSB). Thus, if 
$88 held a zero, and $01 held 
$68, the accumulator would 
then be loaded with the con­
tents of memory location 
$6888. However, if' the X 
register held a 2, the 
contents of $02 and $83 would 
be used to find the effective 
address. Assuming X=2, $80 
and $81 still held $08 and $68 
respectively, but $82 holds 
$08 and $83 holds $90, then 
the accumulator would be load­
ed with the contents of memory 
location $9888. ' 

(5) Indirect Y LOA ($00), Y 

The Indirect Y addressing mode 
is 'significantly different 
than the Indirect X mode. In 
this mode, the effective add­
ress of the instruction is the 
sum of the contents of the Y 
register and the 16 bit add­
ress pointed to by the page 
zero location(s)in the inst­
ruction. If location $88 

holds a zero and $81 holds 
$60, then in this example, the 
effective addres's is $6088 + Y 
(i.e. if Y=l, the address is 
$6081, 'etc.). 

.(6) Zero Page,X LOA $88,X 

The Zero Page,X mode acts much 
like the Indir.ect Y mode' in 
that the effective .. address for 
the instruction is the sum 'of 
the page zero address referred 
to in the instruction and the 
contents of the X register. 
In the above example, if X=8 
then the accumulator would be 
loaded with the contents of 
location $80. If X=l, then 
the contents of location $81 
would be loaded into the 
accumulator. This is a two­
byte instruction. NOTE: If 
the sum of the referred to 
page zero location and the 
contents'of the X register is 
greater than $109, ·then the 
effective address is the sum 
+ess $180. The MBB is always 
assumed to be $88. 

(7) Zero Page,y LOX $88 , Y 

Zero Page,y is identical to 
Zero Page,X in its operation, 
but uses' the Y register as the 
index. This addressing mode 1s 
limited to the instructions 
LOX and STX only •. 

(8j Absolute,X LOA $6808,X 

The Absolute,X mode in yet 
another indexed instruction. 
In this case, the effective 
address is a 16-bit address 
that can point to any location 
from $0088 through $FFFF. The 
effective address is the sum 
of the address referred to in 
the instruction and the con­
tents.of the X register. In 
the above example, if X=l then 
the accumulator would be load­
ed with the contents of loca­
tion $6081. This is a 3 byte 
instruction. 

(9) Absolute,Y. LOA $6008, Y 

The Absolute,Y mode is identi­
cal to. the Absolute,X mode 
except that the Y register is 
used as the index. 

(18) Indirect JMP ($6888) 

The Indirect mode is similar 
to the Indirect,X and Indi­
rect,Y modes in that the ef­
fective address. is determined 
by the contents of the memory 
location referred to· in the 
instruction. This mode is 
limited to the JMP instruction 
only. In the above example, if 
location $6008 holds a $79 and 
locat'ion $U01 holds $2E then 
when this instruction is exe­
cuted, the program would JMP 
to location $2E79. 
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The power of the 6502 instruc­
tion set is in the indexed 
instructions where the X and Y 
registers are used in conjunc­
tion with the addresses in the 
executed instructions to pro­
vide a wide range of effective 
addresses resulting in fast 
and compact code. It is im­
portant to remember that the 
indirect addressing modes all 
compute their effective add­
resses on the contents of two 
memory locations with the 
memory address referred to in 
the actual instruction holding 
the LSB of the effective add­
ress and the next sequential 
address holding the MSB of the 
effective address. Again, 
this low/high format is used 
throughout the 6502 instruc­
tion set. For example, when 
the assembler sees: 

10 *=$4000 
20· 
30' LDA $6000 

then when the code is 
assembled to memory, location 
$4000 would hold $AD (which is 
the 6502 opcode for LDA using 
the absolute mode), location 
$4001 would hold $00 (the LSB) 
and location would hold $60 
(the MSB). 

* OSI ROM ROUTINES 

(Part 5) 

by: Leroy Erickson 
Courtesy of OSMOSUS NEWS 
3128 Silver Lake Road 
Minneapolis, MN 55418 

This month I'll cover SYNMON 
page 6, the serial system 
monitor. This page occupi~s 
locations $FEBB to $FEFF 1n 
any serial system, that is any 
system in which the primary 
input/output device is an ex­
ternal terminal rather than a 
memory mapped video display 
and a keyboard. 

This monitor is completely 
different from ~he video sys­
tem monitor. It provides only 
3 commands: 'L' (Load Memory), 
'p' (Print Memory) and 'G' (Go 
to another program). I'll de­
scribe each of these in de­
tail. 

The load command takes the 
first 4 hex characters after 
the 'L' and uses them as a 
load address. From that point 
on, it takes pairs of hex 
characters and stores them as 
data bytes at successive ad­
dresses. Any non-hex charac­
ters are simply ignored except 
for 'R'. This is the "exit" 
command and causes a return to 
the command loop. Otherwise, 

1 
2 
3 
4 
5 
6 
7 
8 
9 

10 
11 
12 
13 
14 OOFC= 
15 OOFD= 
16 OOFF= 
17 
18 0129= 
19 012A= 
20 012B= 
21 012C= 
22 012D= 
23 012E= 
24 012F= 
25 
26 FCOO= 
27 
28 FEOO 
29 
30 
31 
32 FEOO ADOOFC 
33 FE03 4A 
34 FE04 90FA 
35 FE06 ADOIFC 
36 FE09 297F 
37 
38 
39 
40 FEOB 48 
41 FEOC ADOOFC 
42 FEOF 4A 
43 FEIO 4A 
44 FEll 90F9 
45 FEl3 68 
46 FE14 8D01 FC 
47 FE17 60 
48 
49 
50 
51 FE18 2000FE 
52 FE1B C952 
53 FEID F016 
54 FE1F C930 
55 FE2l 30F5 
56 PE23 C93A 
57 FE25 300B 
58 FE27 C941 
59 FE29 30ED 
60 FE2B C947 
61 FE2D 10E9 
62 FE2F 18 
63 FE30 E906 
64 FE32 290F 
65 PE34 60 
66 
67 
68 
69 FE35 A903 
70 FE37 8DOOFC 
71 FE3A A9Bl 
72 
73 
74 
75 
76 
77 FE3C 8DOOFC 
78 FE3F D8 
79 FE40 78 
80 FE4l A226 
81 FE43 9A 
82 FEU MOD 
83 FE46 200BFE 
84 FE49 MOA 
85 FE4B 200BFE 
86 FE4E 2000FE 
87 FE51 C94C 
88 FE53 F022 
89 FE55 C950 
90 FE57 F034 
91 FE59 C947 
92 FE5B DOD8 
93 
94 
95 
96 FE5D AE2DOl 
97 FE60 9A 
98 FE6l AE2A01 
99 FE64 AC2901 

100 FE67 AD2E01 
101 FE6A 48 
102 FE6B AD2F01 
103 FE6E 48 
104 FE6F AD2C01 
105 FE72 48 
106 FE73 AD2BOl 
107 FE76 40 

************** ••• *********************. 
*** .*. 

C4P BOOT ROM PAGE 6 ... 
*** 
**. 
.** 
**. 

Serial System ROM Monitor 

Comments by Leroy Erickson 
June 1982 

*** 
•• * 
*** 
**. 
*.* 
* •• 
* •• 

*************************************** 

• Entry Address is $FE35 or ($FEFC) • 

HOOFC=$OOFC 
HOOFD=$OOFD 
HOOFF=$OOFF 

H0129=$0129 
H012A=$012A 
H012B=$012B 
H012C=$012C 
H012D=$012D 
H012E=$012E 
H012F=$012F 

Y Register Byte 
X Register Byte 
A Register Byte 
Status Register 
Stack Pointer 
Go Address,High 
Go Address,Low 

'SERPRT=$FCOO , Serial port 

• = $FEOO 

* Get a char from serial port & echo it * 

HFEOO LDA SERPRT 
LSR A 
BCC HFEOO 
LDA SERPRT+l 
AND 1$7F 

* Print a character • 

HFEOB PHA 
HFEOC LDA SERPRT 

LSR A 
LSR A 
BCC HFEOC 
PLA 
STA SERPRT+l 
RTS 

Test serial etcl 
register 

I Loop till ready 
Get the char 
Strip the parity 

Save this char 
Test control reg 

Loop until ready 
Then regain char 
Send it 

and go home 

• Get a single hex digit • 

, HFE18 

HFE32 

JSR 
CMP 
BEQ 
CMP 
BMI 
CMP 
BMI 
CMP 
BMI 

.CMP 
BPL 
CLC 
SBC 
AND 
RTS 

HFEOO 
I'R 
HPE35 
1'0 
HFE18 
1'9+1 
"FE32 
I'A 
HFE18 
I'F+l 
HFE18 

16 
I$OF 

; • MAIN ENTRY POINT • 

HFE35 LDA 1$03 
STA SERPRT 
LDA I$Bl 

STA SERPRT 
CLD 

HFE40 SEI 
LDX 1$26 
TXS 
LDA I$OD 
JSR HFEOB 
LOA I$OA 
JSR HFEOB 
JSR HFEOO 
CMP I'L 
BEQ HFE77 
CMP I'P 
BEQ HFE8D 
CMP t 'G 
BNE HFE35 

Go get a char 
Reset ? 
Yes, exit 
Decimal digit 
Too low, try again 

1 Yes, use it 
A - F ? 
No, try again 

I Too High ? 
Yes, try again 
Adjust A-F 

I Strip hi bits 
Go home 

I Init serial port 
I Reset it 

Recv Interrupt On 
Xmit Interrupt On 
8 Data Bits 
2 Stop Bits 
No Parity 
Clock divide=16 
Set these 
Clr decimal mode 
Enable interrupts 

I Set stack pOinter 

Print a Car Ret 

and a Line Feed 

Get an input char 
Load Memory ? 
Yes, skip 
Print Memory ? 
Yes, skip 
Go to program ? 
None of the above 

* Go to User Program • 

LDX H012D 
TXS 
LDX H012A 
LDY H0129 
LDA H012E 
PHA 
LDA H012P 
PHA 
LDA H012C 
PHA 
LDA H012B 
RTI 

Load stack ptr 

Load X , Y 

I Load· return add[ 
low 
and 
high 

Load status reg 

Load A 
Use an RTI to Continued 

3 



lOB invoke the above IS6 FEBE 201BFE 
109 IS7 FECI IB 
110 * Load Memory * ISB FEC2 7SFC 
III IS9 FEC4 9SFC 
112 FE77 20C7FE HFE77 JSR HFEC7 Get an addr 160 FEC6 60 
113 FE7 A A203 LOX '$03 Set index for $FF 161 
114 FE7C ACOO LOY '$00 Clear mem index 162 
115 FE7 E 20BSFE HFE7E JSR HFEBS Get a hex byte 163 
116 FEBI ASFF LOA HOOFF it's stored here 164 FEC7 A201 
117 FEB3 91FC STA (HOOFC) ,Y Save it 16 S FEC9 20BSFE 
llB FES5 CS INY I Incr index 166 FECC CA 
119 t'ES6 DOF6 BNE HFE7E Not end of page 167 FECD 20BSFE 
120 FESS E6FD INC HOOFD Else, incr addr hi 16B FEDO 60 
121 FESA BS CLV and loop forever 169 
122 FESB SOFl BVC HFE7E Exit is done with 170 
123 the 'R' command 171 
124 172 FEDI 1 B 
12S * Pc int Memory * 173 FED2 6930 
126 174 FED4 C93A 
127 FESD 20C7FE HFEBD JSR HFEC7 I Get a hex addr 17S FED6 B004 
12S FE90 ACOO LOY .0 Clear mem index 176 FEDB 200BFE 
129 FE92 A209 HFE92 LOX '$09 Prime for B cols 177 FEDB 60 
130 FE94 MOD LOA f$OD CR/LF 17B FEDC 6906 
131 FE96 200BFE JSR HFEOB 179 FEDE 90F8 
132 FE99 A90A LOA '$OA 180 
133 FE9B 200BFE JSR HFEOB lSI 
134 FE9E CA HFE9E DEX Deer column count IB2 
13S FE9F FOOB BEQ HFEAC Done B columns ? IB3 FEEO BIFC 
136 FEAl 20EOFE JSR HFEEO No, pr int 1 byte lS4 FEE2 29FO 
137 FEA4 C8 INY Incr mem index IBS FEE4 4A 
138 FEAS DOF7 BNE HFE9E Loop till page done IB6 FEES 4A 
139 FEA7 E6FD INC HOOFD Else, incr page nurn 187 FEE6 4A 
140 FEA9 4C9EFE JMP HFE9E and loop 188 FEE7 4A 
141 IB9 FEEB 20DIFE 
142 FEAC ADOOFC HFEAC LOA SERPRT Done with line 190 FEEB BlFC 
143 FEAF 4A LSR A Test serial input 191 FEED 290F 
144 FEBO BO 8E BCS HFE40 If anything, quit 192 FEEF 20DIFE 
145 FEB2 EA NOP *JUNK* 193 FEF2 M20 
146 FEB3 9000 BCC HFE92 I Else, Loop forever 194 FEF4 200BFE 
147 19S FEF7 60 
14B * Get a hex byte at $FC + X * 196 
149 197 FEF8 40 
ISO FEBS 2018FE HFEBS JSR HFE18 Get a hex digit 197 FEF9 90 
lSI FEBB OA ASL A Shift to high 198 
IS2 FEB9 OA ASL A nybb1e 199 FEFA 3001 
IS3 FEBA OA ASL A 200 FEFC 3SFE 
154 FEBB OA ASL A 201 FEFE COOl 
155 FEBC 95FC STA HOOFC·,X I Save it 202 

203 

you can use spaces, commas, 
carriage returns, or anything 
else you might want to make 
your input more .readable. 

The print command takes the 
first 4 hex characters after 
the 'P' as a data address and 
immediately begins printing 
memory in rows of 8 bytes per 
line, separated by 1 space 
between each byte. At the end 
of each line it tests the 
serial input port. If any 
character has been received, 
it returns to the command 
loop. 

The go command is more inter­
esting. It requires no ar­
guments because it takes ev­
erythingit needs from 7 

* BEGINNER'S CORNER 

By: L. Z. Jankowski 
Otaio Rd 1 Timaru 
New Zealand 

EDITI 

A well written program helps 
the user. Blank screens and 
inadequate instructions are 
not helpful and the wise pro­
grammer avoids the happen­
stance of both. A good pro­
gram will respond helpfully 
when the desperate user types 

4 

reserved locations on page 1. 
When a 'G' is received, X & Y 
are loaded from $129 & $12A, 
the stack pointer is loaded 
from $120, an address is 
pushed onto the stack from 
$12E & $12F, a status byte is 
pushed onto the stack from 
$12C, and, finally, the A 
register is loaded from $12B. 
An 'RTI' instruction is then 
executed to load the processor 
status register and program 
counter from the data on the 
stack. That's it. 

For an Assembly programmer on 
a serial system, this monitor 
provides a few useful sub­
routines. At $FEBB is a char­
acter input with echo routine. 
At $FEBB is a serial output 

* 'HELP'. Hitting the wrong key 
should not stop· the program 
nor destroy datal The 'Edit' 
block, see Listing 1, of the 
Otaio Mailing List (OML - see 
June '84 issue) illustrates 
these ideas. It is here that 
Records can be examined at 
leisure, edited or deleted. 
The OML loads all the Records 
of a file into array D$(O,C), 
so a simple FOR ••• NEXT loop is 
all that is required to rap­
idly access the data. Scroll­
ing forwards or backwards 
through a File is as fast as 

I 

I 
I 
I 

I 
I 
I 

I 

JSR HFEIB Get another dig 
CLC Combine the two 
ADC HOOFC,X 
STA HOOFC,X I Save the sum 
RTS Then go home 

* Get .a hex addr at $FC & $FD * 

HFEC7 LOX '$01 Set index for $FD 
JSR HFEBS Go get a byte 
DEX Deer index 
JSR HFEBS Get a 2nd byte 
RTS and go home 

* Print a hex digit * 

HFEDI CLC I Adjust to ASCII 
ADC "0 
CMP "9+1 I Is it A to F ? 
BCS HFEDC Yes, skip 

HFED8 JSR HFEOB Pr.int the char 
RTS and go home 

HFEDC ADC '$06 If A to F, add 7 
BCC HFED8 and print it 

* Print a hex byte & a space * 

HFEEO LOA (HOOFC) ,Y Get a data byte 
AND '$FO Strip low bits 
LSR A Shift down 
LSR A 
LSR A 
LSR A 
JSR BFEDI I Print it 
LOA (HOOFC) ,Y Regain data 
AND '$OF Strip high bits 
JSR HFEDI Pr int low digit 
LOA 1$20 Get a space 
JSR HFEOB Print it 
RTS and go home 

.BYTE $40,$90 *JUNK* 

NMIVCT • WORD $0130 NMI Interrupt 
RESVCT .WORD $FE3S I Reset Interrupt 
IRQVCT .WORD SOlCO I IRQ Interrupt 

.END BTPG6S 

routine. The routine at $FEDI 
prints the contents of the A 
register as a single hex dig­
it. The routine at $FEEB can 
be used to print data bytes as 
2 ASCII characters, with the 
data pointed to by the address 
in $FC & $FD and indexed by Y. 

Routines at $FE18, $FEBS and 
$FEC7 could be used to get a 
hex digit, byte and address, 
respectively, with two cau­
tions. First, in all of these 
ro.utines the data is stored in 
a page zero location, so that 
has to be reserved. Secondly, 
.if an 'R' is accidentally typ­
ed, control will immediately 
be passed to the ROM monitor 
with no return address stored. 

* accessing a Record at random. 

Looking at Listing I'. In line 
88B, if Z=B then return to 
Main Menu there are no 
Records to editl The user is 
protected from being confront­
ed by a blank screen. Vari­
able 'Z' keeps count of the 
number of Records in the File. 
Variable '0' in line 89B holds 
the number of the Record about 
to be displayed. Deleted 
Records have 'zz' as the first 
two characters of the first 
field and .are .. not .c1iEiplaY'ed. 

• 
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OSI HACKERS BONANZA 
(for knowledgeable users only) 

FANTASTIC PRICES ON 

DEMO COMPUTERS, BOARDS, AND ACCESSORIES FOR 
Ohio Scientific Challenger Series 

Computer Systems Accessories (less cables) 

Superboard II ........................... $ 50 Hazeltine 1420 CRT ..................... $ 250 
Superboard III (32k) ....................... 100 Diablo Parallel WP Printer ................. 800 
CIP ..................................... 75 Joysticks (2) 8 Axis .......................... 5 
CIP MF (20k) ............................ 150 Epson MX80 Serial Card .................... 25 
C4P MF (48k) ............................ 300 . Print Heads .............................. 10 
C4P MF (48k) CI00 ........................ 350 Ribbons .................................. 2 
C4P DMF (48k) ........................... 350 Cat Modem 300 Baud ...................... 50 
C2 Net ................................. 500 
C30EM ............................... 1200 
C3A .................................. 2000 
C8P DF (48k) ............................ 750 

Populated Boards (less cables) Bare Boards (all $5 each) 

CA26 (538) EProm ............ : .......... $ 50 505 567 580 
CA60 (620) Expansion Board ................ 20 520 570 582 
CM-2 (527) 4k ............................. 50 527 571 600 . 

CM-9 (529) 24k ........................... 100 535 572 610 
CM-1O (527) 8k ....................... , .... 75 538 573 A15 
543 10 Key Pad ........................... 10 543 574 A12 

555 575 A13 

Ordering Information 
• Orders are COD freight collect except: 
• Orders over $500 require pre-payment 
• Minimum orders $50 
• All items are for Domestic use only 

(no foreign orders) 

TO ORDER: Call (216) 562-4136 

• Quantities are limited-orders subject 
to availability 

• 10 day return for refund on computer 
systems, other items as is (no warranty) 

8 A.M.-12 P.M. 1 P.M.-5 P.M. EDT 

1511TRI1N 
Manufacturer of Ohio Scientific Computers 

1333.5. Chillicothe Road Aurora, Ohio 44202 

5 



What does line 999 mean? It 
is merely shorthand for 'IF 
R<>9 then 1999' and logically 
means: 'If R is not false 
(i.e. true) then GOTO line 
1999'. The jump in line 1999 
is to the partial screen 
clear. DOS 3.2 users change 
line 1999 to: 

1999 DISKIRGO 3D7F R :GOSUB 
1229 :REM 15743 

ROM BASIC users will have to 
make line 1999 an 'X=USR(X), 
call. 

'X=USR(X), is a BASIC command 
which 'tells' the BASIC Inter­
preter that it must run a 
machine code program whose 
starting address is to be 
found at addresses 11 and 12, 
(ROM BASIC only). On com­
pletion, control is returned 
to the BASIC program. To set 
the thing up do the following: 
take the starting address of 
the machine code program and 
split it into two. Address 
$9222 would fall into two 
parts, $92 and $22, which is 2 
and 34 in decimal. Line 1999 
now becomes: 

1999 POKE 11,34 :POKE 12,2 
:X=USR(X) :GOSUB 1229. 

Line' 1919 demonstrates a 
simple way of preventing a 
screen scroll after a PRINT 
message merely append 
'CHR$(13);' to the PRINT line. 
Unfortunately, this does not 
work with INPUT - the <RETURN> 
key must be pressed, thereby 
forcing the screen to scroll. 
But one-character Input is 
still possible via the halting 
get-key sUb-routine in line 
319. 

In line 1030, if 'Y' is great­
er than 5, then subtract 5 
from 'Y', to get 'I', '2', '3' 
or '4'. The 'ON Y GOTO' that 
follows will now force the 
correct jump - Ahal If 'Y' was 
less than 5 then the program 
continues to line 1050 where 
the chosen Record-field is of­
fered for editing. 

The next three blocks (lines 
1999-1199) reveal why a Record 
is found so quickly. The vari­
able 'Q' from the FOR ••• NEXT 
loop in line 899 is directly 
manipulated. Wobbling Wombatsl 
This is a programming crime of 
the highest order - into the 
Outer Darkness ye programmer I 
Why risk the wrath of the High 
Priests in this way? Well, it 
works in a very efficient, un­
complicated manner •••• 

A limitation of OSI BASIC is a 
lack of the ability to write a 
message starting at a specific 
screen address. This has been 

8 

810 REft EDIT A FILE 
880 ~oQ: IF ZoO.IHEN 190 
890 FOR Uol TO ZI IF LEFHiDUU,ll,21 0 'ZZ' TIO 1120 
900 IF R THEN 1000 
910 RE" 
920 PRINT! 1281: FOR yol 10 1: PRINI : NEll VI 60SUB 1220: V-18 
910 PRINT TABI Y,ll'EDIT "Elill': PRINT IABt ftll'.---••••• ' 
940 PRINT TABt B,'Chinqe:-' 
95(l FOR Col TO P: PRINT TABI I,STRUCl') 'NUCl: IlElT &, PRIIT TABI Bl'Gr,', V-I+I 
9~O PRINT TABt I)'b) Neat Retard': PRINT TABI '1'7) Pr,viGIII AKord' 

.910 PRINT TABI Vl'S) Eriie Record', PRINT TABI Vl'9) Rtndal Stilet' 
980 PRINT TABI Yl'-) ElIT': PRINT: 6OTO 1010 
990 HE" 
1000 DISIC ! '60 4b1F', GOSUB 1220 
1010 PRINT 'Chaite ? 'p GOSUB llO, PRINI Call IF Uo'.' THEN 190 
1020 IF V'O TH£N 880 
10lO IF m TH£I Ro-II V·Y·5: 011 V60TO 1120,1140,1090,1180 
1040 REft 
10~0 PRiIT 'Change 'p PRINT 'J '''lVI' to '11 IIIPUT It 
lObO IF no" OR noHS IH£I 920 
1070 ntlU, Vlon: 6OTO 920 
1080 RER 
1090 PRIIT 'Eme? ';: 6USUB 310: PRINT CII 
1100 IF Aol21 THEN DSlU,Il&'ZZ"DSlU,Il: 6010 1120 
1110 UoO-1 
1120 NElT g: GOTO 890-
1130 RU 
1140 Oog-1: IF 0=0 IH£N 0=1 
1150 IF UFTSIDSlO,Il,21 0 'ZZ' TH£N 1140 
IhO GOlD 1000 
1170 RER 
1180 INPUT '. Recard • 0 'IU: IF 0<1 OR 0)1 THEIl PRIIT ! 1281: &OTO 1180 
1190 6OTO 920 
1200 REI! 
1210 RE" Nri te a Retard to Screen 
1220 lo53S1.8: no'RECORD ',STRSlB,,' al'tSTRUZIl 60SUB I~: 101+5 
1230 FOR Col 10 P: va-OSlO,Cl, 6OSU8 12401 IIlI CI AETlIiII 
1240 IF no" TH£N no' , 
mo "oLENIIll: FOR RollO ": POtU: I+A,ASCt"IDtlYl,R,llla MElT ftl 1-ItSI HEIUIUI 
1260 HE" 

corrected in OS 3,3 with the 
command 'PRINT&' (means Print 
At). Failing that, the clas­
sic OSI method can be used as 
shown in line 1259. The method 
is practical because OSI BASIC 
is so fastl 

* 
letlei."II., 

SCRIBE 
WORD PROCESSOR 

08-66U u~ Floppy IHaIII DIat . 
• -..... Ln.Il or l«NJ I 

aDd DENVER BOARDS 
*INTERFACED TOO&-DII8 FILJi2I 
*AUTOIIATIC WJlAP·ABOUJm 
·1tC01lPI.I'I'B BDI'I'ING CAPABILlTIES 

roLL CUII801l CONftOL 
JN8BIl'I' • DELBTB T.DT 
BIARCIIJBEABCH • lIBPLACi 

*USEB FIlIBNDLY IlANUAL 
.AND MUCH MOD 

ms(l)MPUTER BEIlVX3I 
",1 Ba DB ftat· ....... VA 2U'11 

(70a) U9-"811 

$195.00 

Line 1969 offers a good ex­
ample of how data can be 
protected from user error or 
forgetfulness. A good program 
should have no blind-alleys in' 
which the user is at a loss as 
to what to do next. 

* 
DISK DRIVE 

RECONDITIONING 
WINCHESTER DRIVES 

FLAT RATE CLEAN ROOM SERVICE. 
(parts & labor included) 
Shugart SA4008 23meg $550.00 
Shugart SA1004 10meg $450.00 

Seagate ST4l2 lOmeg $350.00 

FLOPPY DRIVE FLAT RATES 
8" Single Sided Shugart S19O.00 
8" Double Sided Shugart S25O.00 
8" Single Sided Siemens D&E Series S15O.00 
8" Double Sided Siemens P Series S170.00 

Write or call for detailed brochure 
90 Day warranty on Floppy & large Winch. 
1 Yr. Warranty on 5" & 8" Winchesters. 

Phone: (4171485-2501 

rEJ FESSENDEN COMPUTERS 
1161'!. 3RD STREET 
OZARK. 1'10 6~721 

• 

• 
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WAIIAT CORNERI 

by: L. Z. Jankowski 
Otaio Rd. 1 Timaru 
New Zealand 

OSI BASIC offers' one set of 
commands. The Disk Operating 
System (DOS) offers another. 
The way to access the DOS com­
mands from BASIC is through 
the word 'DISKI'. 'DISKI' can 
be used both in programs and 
in Immediate mode. 

LISTING 1 

19 PRINTI(28) :REM COMMAND FILE DEMO PROGRAM 
29 C$=CHR$(13) :N$=n9999 n :N=9*4996 :p$=n7999 n :P=7*4996 
39 GOSUB 119 :DISKlnMEM n+N$+n,·+N$ 
49 PRINT'5, "EXIT" +C$ +"GO n +P$ +C$ +nRE BA" +C$ +"RUN 79 n 
59·DISKl nIO 19,92" :END 
69 : 
79 'DISKlnIO 92,92" 
89 PRINT:INPUT"THE VALUE OF X IS niX :PRINT nDONE, X= nX :END 
99 : 
199 REM POKE machine code program 
119 FOR X=P TO X+18 :READ N :POKE X,N :NEXT 
i29 DATA 72,138,72,162,69,169,249,157,9,211,292,224,9,298,246 

'139 DATA 194,179,194,96 :RETURN 
One puzzling DOS command is 
'MEM'. What use is it? Think 
of MEM as a file which ob­
serves the rule First In First 
Out (FIFO). The file can re­
side anywhere in free computer 
memory (RAM). USing 'MEM', 
several commands can be stored 
together, thereby forming a 
Command File. For example, 
after disk boot-up a command 
file is placed at $2E25, it is 
, RUN"BEXEC*. 

takes its orders from Memory, 
device 5. The first order is 
'EXIT', followed by 'GO 7999', 
'RE BA', and 'RUN 79'. All 
these commands appear on the 
screen as they are executed. 
The command in line 79 hands 
Input and Output back to key­
board and screen. Notice that 
the '19' and the '92' in ,nIO 
19,92"' and in '"10 92,92"', 
are read by 005 as HEX nuni­
bers; i.e. as base 16 numbers, 
NOT base 19. 

To summarize, 'MEM' is short­
hand for 'Memory, device 5'. 
Device 5 can be thought of as 
a FIFO file from which BASIC 
or DOS can take Input or from 
which Output can be sent to 
screen or to some other de­
vice. Device 5 Input and 
Output can be placed anywhere 
in free RAM memory. 

The command, 'DISKlnMEM 9000, 
9000"', tells DOS that the 
command file is to begin' at 
memory location $9000 (36864 
in decimal). Now, in line 40 
of Listing 1, 'PRINT'5,' 
writes the required data to 
the command file. Next, in 
line 50, Input to BASIC is 
switched from the keyboard to 
the command file with 
'DISKI"IO 10,02"'. BASIC now 

The command file can be placed 
anywhere in free RAM, includ­
ing screen memory. Make these 
changes in line 29, N$=nD199 n 
and N=9*4996+l*256. The com­
mand file will now be seen in 
screen memory beginning at 
$D199. Notice that commands 
are separated by CHR$(13). 

The ideas expressed in Listing 
1 can be extended to include 
disk operations. Write a 
BASIC program that creates an­
other BASIC program, saves it 
to disk, then loads itself 
back into RAMI All will be 
revealed next timel 

* 
From Gander Sdftware-;Ud. The Ultimate Personal Planner 

TIME & 
"'"' I I I. ~, 

TASK PLA.NNER 
if: NOT SATISFIED, FULL REFUND UPON RETURN i 30 DA Y FREE TRIAL 

• "Daily Appointment Schedule" 
.~ "Fu~re_Planning List" - sorted 
• "To Do List" - by rank or date 

I. Work Sheets for all Aspects 

• Year & Month Printed Calendar 
• Transfers to Daily Schedule 

A SIMPLE BUT POWERFUL TOOL FOR SUCCESS 

Put the two most effective success techniques to work lor you - every day 01 every year. Just five to ten minutes a day allows your 
mind and dreams to take charge 01 your lile. 

Set Your Goals: To reach a goal, you have to know where you are going. Just enter your goals or future appointments and let your 
computer remind you. 

Set Your Prlorllles: Success depends upon doing first tt.·ings first. Assign priorities (1-99) to your "To Do" list, let the comput~r 
keep them ranked by date or priority, and then get to work. Whenlthe time comes, the computer will help you transfer items to your 
choice of time on the daily Appointment Scheduler. 

Technicalities - Appointment Scheduler: 18 time slots ;Jer day (you define) for SO days. To Do List: SO items ranked by date or 
priority. Future Planning: SO long range items, date sorted; days to event or days overdue. Transfer to Scheduler: just tell it the 
date and time. Printed Calendars: Year on a page and one month box planning; any month, any year. System uses both Julian and , 

-Gregciriancaiendars to handle dates from 1910-2399 and produce day of the week. Screen and menu driven; DMS Keybase com- . 
. patible files: Detaiiiid38page manua·t. Simple installation; 'FD to Multi HD. Files for 5 users;5,400 appointments. Unlimited Warranty . 

HARDWARE: 48K OSI, 8" floppy or hard disk, serial terminal system, 
OS-S5U v. 1.3 or later. 

FEATURES: package allows configuration to ANSI standard and 
almost all non-ANSI terminals, AND user specification 01 printer port. 

PRICE: $300.00 (User Manual, $25.00, credited toward TIP pur· 
chase). Michigan residents add 4% sales tax . 

. DEALERS: Your inquiries are invited. This program should be. on 
: every S5U machine, including your own. At dealer prices, you could 
; bundle this superior package as a sales incentive. .' .. ! 

g~~f~~ SOFTWARE, L~ 
Hastings, MI 49058 "It Flies" 
(S1S) 945-2821 
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K P S BUSINESS SYS~KS 

By: Russell D. Daugherty 
P. O. Box 719 
parkersburg, WV 26181 

The Editor of PEEK [651 has 
been pleading for several 
months for his business custo­
mers to submit a manuscript of 
their work for use in his RAG. 
I use this term in a most 
respectful way since the maga­
zine has been the most helpful 
publication we have encounter­
ed during the development of 
Qur business system. In re­
tur'n, for what it may be 
worth, we are going to try to 
make a contribution, as pay­
ment in kind. 

In 1979 Kramers Photo Supply, 
Inc. had grown to five stores 
and became overwhelmed with 
detail. It was obvious that we 
had to stop growth, hire more 
non productive people, or 
automate. The first two op­
tions were unacceptable. We 
began an investigation of com­
puters for automation. After. 
one year and 15 pages of spe­
cifications we went to the 
market. Guess what? No re­
sponse, except, IBM and a 
$200,000 package, which was 
the same as no response. Just 
because we wanted an informa­
tion system similar to GM, 
didn't mean we were GM. On our 
own, not knowing what we were, 
doing, we made a cursory exam­
ination of hardware and soft­
ware available through six 
area dealers. 'What we found 
would track how many widgets 
we had and their value but 
very little else. We were de~ 
termined that data would be 
entered only once and signifi­
cant details would have to be 
available. Not being very 
smart, we decided to do the 
job ourselves. 

In 1980 we purchased an OSI 
C2-0EM, Okidata 125 Printer 
and a Soroc 10 120 Terminal as 
a learning tool to develop 
software. We didn't know any­
thing about computers, operat- I 

ing systems or language. We 
selected OSI strictly due to 
proximity to a dealer and fac­
tory. Our first lesson was 
that the dealer was an ama­
teur, the second was that the 
factory would not support 
dealers or customers, and the 
third was portability. We were 
stunned to learn that our pro­
grams would not run on any 
other computer. Not willing to 
admit a $7,000 mistake or be­
ing conned, we went after the 
factory to get their atten­
tion. The struggle turned into 
an asset, one of their former 
programmers became a great 
teacher but not at OSI ex-

8 

pense. All we ever insisted 
upon was correction of errors 
and omissions which they took 
care of, finally. It appears 
that ISOTRON is making giant 
strides in correcting this im­
age but we suspect more old 
OSI'ers will have to depart 
before the problem is totally 
solved. 

In 1983, after personally 
spending 3.5 years on the pro­
ject, we engaged a young man 
with a Computer Science educa­
tion and over 3 years experi­
ence with the big boys. He 
polished our major programs 
and taught me enough to polish 
the rest. He has since imple­
mented the balance of the sys­
tem outline. He is also re­
sponsible for the sophisticat­
ed refinements mentioned in 
the technical section. 

We just recently arranged for 
a service technician to come 
aboard to round out our staff 
for startup. He is very famil­
iar with computers, particu~ 
larly OSlo Now we can design, 
sell and service. 

We spent a great deal of mon­
ey, more hours than I will 
admit, gained too much weight, 
changed glasses twice and made 
a computer widow out of my 
wife, but we now have a fine 
business system. It is so good 
that we formed a company to 
market the system bundled with 
OSI (Isotron) hardware. K P S 
Business Systems, a division 
of Kramers Photo Supply, Inc. 
has now started to market a 
complete system to the hard­
goods retail, wholesale and 
particularly photo industries. 
No one has ever accused me of 
being modest. 

The decision to stay with 65U 
was due to its simplicity and 
execution speed. bilr Point of 
Sale program was rewritten for 
TurboDos, but it operated so 
slowly that we couldn't stand 
it. So, we discarded the idea 
of compatibilty and portabil­
ity in favor of efficiency. 
Hard nosed business people 
should not be influenced by 
buzz words. 

The software was written in 
modular form but is so tight­
ly tied together that it can't 
be used as modules without ex-

'tensive rework. This may turn 
into a liability but we think 
that business people are more 
efficiency conscious than the 
average bear. Unfortunately, 
they are also more conserva­
tive and this may cause a 
marketing problem. 

Our system starts at the 
Point of Sale where most of 

the data entry takes place. As 
you know, on a cash register, 
the operator enters quantity * 
price, with total and tax 
calculated, but there is no 
verification of either. We en­
ter the same data (except *) 
with description; unit price, 
and extension are automatic. 
The operator can verify the 
entry and the price best not 
be changed, unless it is in­
deed wrong, because it will 
have to be explained. To start 
a transaction, the operator 
selects cash or charge, enters 
ID letter and continues with 
transaction. Fourteen (14) 
items, fills the screen before 
scrolling starts. Cursor con­
trols are provided to correct 
input errors and scroll the 
screen up or down after it is 
filled. Total sale plus tax is 
updated and displayed after 
each entry. While entry speed 
is slightly slower than a reg­
ister, substantial time is 
saved overall since the data 
flows through to the Balance 
Sheet. 

OS) 
• repaIrS 

C-2, C-3,& CD Series .......................... 
200 Series 

eboard level service on: 

epower supplies 
eS"floppy drives 
ecpu, memories, etc. 

, egold rnolex contacts 
ecustom printer cables 

(1 wllk turnlround typical) 

Sokol Electronic. Inc. 
474 N. Potomlc St. 

~i Halllritown, Md. 21740 
(301) 791-2582 

LABELED DATA FIELDS 
CALL with REF/VALUE 
LINK by NAME/ADDRESS 

CONCURRENT USER ENTRY 
MIXED-PRECISION ARITH 

14-BYTE PRECISION 
USER-DEFINED FUNCTIONS 
VIDEO WINDOW GENERATOR 
BYTE-CODE COMPILATION 

PRINTER GRAPHICS 
•••••••••••••••••••••• 

MICROGRAM SYSTEMS 
P.O. BOI( 252 

La Honda CA 94020 
Tel. (415) 747-0811 

: ••• :.:.=.: • .-~ •••••••••••••••• •• -

• 
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In our photo business dis­
counts are extended to volume 
purchasers. Discounts are ap­
plied to list price, but cer­
tain merchandise is excluded 
due to low margin. This is 
handled by storing two prices 
in inventory and maintaining 
customer records indicating 
eligibility. To receive a dis­
count, a record must exist and 
number entered, same as a 
charge, otherwise a·cash dis­
count is not possible. These 
records then track purchases 
to be sure customer meets vol­
ume reguirements. This proce­
dure tends to insure that un­
authorized discounts will not 
be granted to a clerk's 
friend. 

Charge accounts are carried 
in all stores but managing 
these remotely was always a 
problem. Salesmen and managers 
found it difficult to say no 
to a sale, when the account 
was shaky. Now, credit limits 
are established and when a 
sale exceeds these limits the 
manager must personally ap­
prove. If the account is 90 
days past due, the program 
will not permit a charge. The 
manager can now blame the com­
puter. More next month. 

*. 

LIRE EDITOR FOR 65D 3.2 BASIC 

By: Earl Morris 
321HJ Washington 
Midland, MI 48649 

A simple line editor for OSI 
ROM BASIC appeared in MICRO 
38:72. The same editor modi­
fied for DISK BASIC was pub­
lished in the 'Micro on the 
OSI' book. Both versions of 
this editor required listing 
the line to be edited, then 
jumping to the editor program. 
Text could be changed (alter­
ed) but the insert and delete 
functions were omitted and 
left to the reader. After 
using this editor for several 
years, I finally decided to 
add the missing functions. 

The first decision is how to 
hook into BASIC. Several 
articles have appeared hooking 
into the 'LET' function but at 
a cost in execution time. The 
original version of the disk 
editor replaced the little 
used WAIT command with EDIT. 
However, it becomes very dif­
ficult to edit programs con­
taining the WAIT command, and 
such programs will not run. 
The present editor hooks into 
the WAIT command, but jumps to 
the editor only if WAIT occurs 
in the immediate mode. If 
WAIT appears in a program, it 
functions normally. To call 

the editor the command used is 
'WAIT 199' to modify line 199. 

The disk version of the editor 
in "Micro on the OSI" does not 
allow the edited program to be 
RUN without saving and re­
booting the system. This is 
caused by the polled keyboard 
routine (designed for ROM 
BASIC) using locations $9213-
$9216. These locations are 
free in ROM BASIC, but nicely 
clobber the RUN vector for 
DISK BASIC. The Software 
Consultants disassembly manual 
documents this bug but I .had 
to rediscover it while writing 
this editor. The key in rou­
tine at $252B saves and 
restores the conflicting bytes 
with every keystroke. 

The LIST routine is not a sub­
routine but jumps back to the 
BASIC input, a line mode. A 
patch is put into LIST to 
allow listing a line and 
jumping back to the editor. 
Then the patch is removed to 
restore normal operation of 
LIST. The line to be modified 
is printed on the screen and 
if necessary shifted up the 
screen to always appear at the 
same position. The bloqk 
cursor then appears over the 
first character of the line. 
If the line is not found a 
jump is made back to BASIC. 

New Lower Prices High Resolution 
Color Graphics Memory and More 

16K ..•.... $195 40K ....... $340 56K ....... $425 
24K ....... $240 48K ....... $375 64K ....... $475 
321( ....... $290 S2K ....... $400 

Other MEM+ Options Include: 
• Machine screw sockets 

for memory chips 
• 051 compatible floppy disk controller 
• RTC - Real Time Clock - day, date and 

time with lithium battery backup 
• Centronics parallel printer interface with 

software for OS-65D and OS-65U 
• RYC only (051 CA-20 replacement) 

add 15% 
add $85 

add $85 

add $6S 

$195 

All boards feature solder mask, silkscreen, gold plated 
edge connectors, and a one year warranty. 

Generic 
Computer 
Products 

Our Color Plus board provides 256 x 192 resolution with 15 
colors. Two 8-bit resolution joystick interfaces are included. 
Software extensions to OS-65D BASIC provide a superset of 
APPLE II e graphics instructions. Call for availability of OS-65U 
extensions. 

Color Plus can connect to the standard 48-pin bus or, for full­
backplane systems, to the 16-pin bus. 

Pricing: 
CP-8 for C8 or C3 computers: 
CP-4 for C4 computers (5-volt only): 

$145 
$195 

VISA, MasterCard, penonal checks and COOs all accepted. 
Add $5 per board for shipping and handling. 

To order, or for more information, contact: 
FiaJ Computer 

5221 S.W. Corbett 
Portland, OR 97201 

(503) 227-7083 

Dealer ,'nquiries Invited 
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LINE EDITOR FOR 65D 3.2 BASIC 

by: Earl Morris 
10 
20 
30 
40 
50 
60 
70 
80 E:FOO 
90 OOIB= 

100 BFOO ~B 
110 f:FOI 1\587 
120 BF03 C9FF 
130 BF05 FOO~ 
110 BF07 68 
150 BF08 ~C6616 

- 160 BFOB 68 
170 E:FOC A920 
180 BFOE A289 
190 BF10 908F1i6 
200 8FI3 CA 
210 BF I~ OOF •• 
Z20 BF16 A9BF 
230 BFIB BOll921 
Z~O BFlE: .1926 
250 BFID BOAB21 

4)/(~~~ :~~~ ~~~*~~ 
ZBO 8F26 A97~ 
290 BFZS BnAB21 
300 8F2-B A90~ 
3! 0 8F21i BOA9Z1 
320 BF30 20730A 
330 8F33 207301\ 
340 BF36 ':'r,0ID6 
350 IlF39 C9Z0 
360 BF3E: 0017 
370 BF30 20730A 
3BO BF~O A00106 
390 E:F~3 cno 
400 BF~5 0000 
-u 0 BF~7 20730A 
~ZO IlF~ •• A00106 
430 f;F~O cno 
HO IlF~F 0003 
450 SF:>! ~CDABF 
160 BF5~ A200 
470 

EOIT 

ClR 

CONT 

NOlF 

~INE EDIT FOR OSI 5~0 BOARDS 
.650 3,2 DISK VERSION 

ASSUHE INSTAllATION IN TOP OF ~8K I 

pm:E 133, Cl.O- RESERVES MEMORY I [1<:> 
POI\E 5789',0 : Pol(E 5790,f!!; HOOKS INTO WAIT 

"'=$BFOO 
E:UFF='OO lB 
PHA 
lOA $87 
CHP UFF 
BED EDIT 
PlA 
JHP $1666 
PtA 
lOA 
lDX 
STA 
OEX 

U20 
.. 89 
$06BF,X 

BHE ClR 

. 1~7 
:eASIC INPUT BUFFER 

:CHECK POINTER 
;IMHEOIATE MODE? 
:IF YES CO TO EDIT 

;GO TO NORMAL WAIT 
;BEGIN EDITOR 
IBlANK 

;ClEAR SCREEN BoTToH 

lOA 4CONT/256 ;CAlCUlATE AODR I'll 
ST .. 
lDA 
5TA 
"Sf< 
JMP 
lOA 
ST':' 
lOA 
STA 
JSR 
JSf< 
LD" 
Ci1P 
BNE 
JSR 
lO •• 
CMP 
SNE 
JSf< 

. lOA 
CHP 
BNE 
JHP 
lOX 

'21A9 ;MOOIFY LIST TO JMP TO CONT 
fCoNT*2561Z56 
'21AS 
.oOC6 
$06B9 
.. 74 
'ZlI1B 
.. O~ 
$21109 
tDA73 
.oA73 
'D601 
•• 20 
i~OlF 

.oA73 
$0601 
tHO 
NOlF 
$OA73 
.0601 
H20 
NOlF 
Dun 
1$00 

IGET lINE NUMBER FROM BASIC 
;00 lIST OF BASIC lINE 
;RESTORE lIST COMMAND 

;OUTPUT IF 
10UTPUT IF 
ICHECK ALIGNMENT OF lISTED lINE 
lIS SPOT BLANK ? 
INO, SKIP NEXT IF 
;ANOTHER IF 
; CHECK ALIGNMENT· OF lIS TED lINE 
lIS SPOT BLANK? 
I NO, SI(IP NEXT IF 
IANOTHER IF 
:CHECK IF ~INE FOUND 

IBRANCH IF FOUND 
IlINE NOT FOUND 
:CHARACTER COUNTER 

4BO : START EDITING lISTED lINE 
~90 

500 E:F56 BOQID6 
5!0 f;F59 BOEEBF 
520 BF5C A9Al 
530 BF5E 900106 
5~0 BF61 SEEFIlF 
550 BF6"1 20282.5 
560 BF67 •• 06323 
570 BF6" AEEFBF 
580 BF6D ~8 
590 BF6E AOEEBF 
600 BF71 900106 
610 BF71 68 
620 BF75 C940 
630 E:F77 FOl6 
640 BF79 C90D 
650 BF78 F05F 
660 BF70 C95F 
670 ElF7F F01E 
680 BF81 C904 
690 BF83 F03E 
700 BFB5 C909 
710 E:FB7 FOZl 
720 BFS9 C911 
730 BF8B FO~O 
7~0 BFBO 0003 
750 BFBF BOO106 
760 BF92 EO~B 
770 BF9~ F006 
7BO IlF96 90CI06 
790 BF99 951B 
800 BF9B EB 
Bl0 BF9C 4C56BF 
820 BF9F 1\920 
830 BFAI CA 
8~0 BF,,2 90Cl06 
850 BFA5 30F~ 
B60 BFA7 4C56BF 
B70 BFM BEEFSF 
BBO BFAO ,:,o~7 

CUR 

COpy 
WSCR 

LI 
l3 
BACK 

INSERT 

B90 BFAF B90006 l2 
900 BFB2 990106 
910 BFB5 8B 
920 BFB6 CCEFBF 
930 BFB9 00F4 
940 BFBS A920 
950 BFBO 900106 
960 BFCO ~C56BF 
970 BFC3 BA 
9BO BFC4 AB 

DELETE 

990 BFC5 B90206 l~ 
1000 BFCB 990106 
1010 eFca C8 
1020 eFCC CO~8 

lOA $0601,X 
STIt CURSAV 
lOA HAl 
SrA $0601,X 
STX XSAV 
JSR"25ZE: 
lOA .2363 
lOX XSAV 
PHA 
lOA CURSAV 
STA .0601,X 
Pl'A 
CHP I'@ 
E:ED COPY 
CHP 1$00 
E:ED DONE 
CHP U5F 
BED BACt( 
CHP .. O~ 
BED DELETE 
CHP .. 09 
BEll INSERT 
CHP 1$11 
BEll DUIT 
BNE WSCR 
lOA $0601,X 
CPX t72 
BED l3 
STA t06CI,X 
STA BUFF,X 
INX 
JMP CUR 
lOA IHO 
OEX 
STA $06Cl,X 
BMI L1 
JMP CUR 
STX XSAV 
lOY 471 
lOA $0600,Y 
STA $060I,Y' 
DEY 
CPY XSAII 
BNE l2 

'lOA 1$20 
.STA .0601,X 
JMP CUR 
TXA 
TAY 
lOA $0602,Y 
STA $0601,Y 
INY 
CPY 172 

IGET CHAR UNDER CURSOR 
:SAVE IT 
;CURSOR SYMBOL 
;PlACE CURSOR 

:GET KEY STROKE DOS ROUTINE 
;PICK UP CHARACTER <: 

IGET SAVE CHAR 
;RESTORE 'SCREEN 

: 9 TO COpy OLD lINE 

ICHECK FOR RETURN 

;CHECK FOR BACKSPACE 

:CNTRl 0 

;CNTRl I 

;CNTRl D 

:MUST BE CORRECTION 
:READ SCREEN 
;lIMIT lINE lENGTH 

IWRITE SCREEN 
:INPUT BUFFER 

;BlANK 
I eACI(-UP ONE 
;ClEAR COPY ON eACKSPACE 
;LIMIT BACK SPACE 

:INSERT SPACE ROUTINE 
;START AT END 
;HOVE lINE RIGHT 

:DONE ? 

:BlANK 
;BlANK TO CURSOR POSITION 

:OElETE A CHARACTER 
;CoUNTER TO Y 
;MOVE lINE lEFT 

: CHECI( FOR DONE 

Listing continued on page 16 

The '@' key is used to copy 
the correct part of the old' 
text. One character is copied 
for each key press. If you 
don't like my selection of 
copy key, this is set in line 
62B of the assembler code. 
Control I will insert space 
into the line to insert new 
text. Control D will delete a 
character from the old text. 
Control Q aborts the modifi­
cations and leaves the editor 
making no changes. Backspace 
moves the cursor to the left 
erasing text in the new line 
as it goes. Any other char­
acter will replace the charac­
ter under the cursor. The 
RETURN key stores the new text 
into the BASIC program. Note 
that the cursor must be moved 
all the way to the end of the 
text you want. What appears 
in the new text at the bottom 
of the screen is what is sent 
to BASIC • 

The following assembler source 
assumes you will install the 
editor. at the top of a 48K 
system. You must poke BASIC 
with the address of the edit 

• 

routine: r, '1tJ 
POKE 5789, Lo 

o 
Addr 

POKE 579B, Hi A~dj 

o t-i C; 2t, I Z­

tt' I~ 
I-D ,/cZ. HI .2 2. 

A POKE l33,19B also reserves 
space at the top of BASIC for 
the editor program. If you 
type in the source code to the 
assembler and assemble it to 
$BFBB, it will overwrite the 
assembler symbol table. This 
~an be avoided by changing 
$23BB from $BF to $SD before 
loading the assembler. 

* 
OSI/ISOTRON 

MICRO COMPUTER SYSTEM SERVICE 

"C2 AND C3 SERIES 

"200 AND 300 SERIES 

"FLOPPY DISK DRIVES 

"HARD DISK DRIVES 
CD 7/23/36/74 

"TERMINALS, PRINTERS, MODEMS 

"BOARD SWAPS 

"CUSTOM CONFIGURATIONS 

"CUSTOM CABLES 
"SERVICE CONTRACTS 

PHONE (616) 451·3778 

COMPUTERLAB, INC. 
307 MICHIGAN ST. N.E. 

GRAND RAPIDS, ML 49503 

• 

• 



• 

• 

• 

SOPTWAREPOR OSI 

EXPLANATION OP 
LISTING CODES 

BASIC Version NO./ 
Minimum computer/ 

1=SB,SBII,ClP,C2/4P 4=C4P 
8=C8P 
0=C2/30EM 
D=C2/3-D 
2=C200,C3A/B 
3=C300 

Minimum Storage required/ 
C=Cassette 
5=5 1/4" MF 
8=8"FD 
7=CD-7 
2=CD-23/28/36/74 
digit following indicates 
number of devices required 

Systems supported/ 
S=Single User 
M=Multi-User 
H=Hard Disk 
R=Record Locking 
record lock assumes multi­
user. Two may be specified. 

Software Support by/ 
D=Dealer 
P=Phone 
M=Modem 
N=None 
O=Other 

Sold by/ 
A=Author 
D=Dealer 
M=Mail order 
O=Other 

Copies in Circulation/ 
No. divided by 10, ie. 
l=Less than 11 
11=100-110 

Price/ 
Dollars only, no cents, 
tax, shipping, etc. 

<> <> <> <> <> <> <> <> <> <> 
CP/M*BUSINESS*SERIAL 
<> <> <> <> <> <> <> <> <> <> 

MED - T 
KEYB/3/2l/HR/M/A/l/ $8000 
Author: 
JIM ISABELLA 
3004 CENTER RD 
POLAND, OH 44514 
Seller: 
SAME 

THIS IS·A COMPLETE MEDICAL OF­
FICE BILLING PKG. IT SUPPORTS 
UP TO 10 DOCTORS IN AN OFFICE. 
WILL PRINT INS FORMS, STMTS. 
WELFARE FORMS, FULL PATIENT 
HISTORY OF TRANS & PAYMTS. 
ALSO A/R, & MANY PRODUCTIVITY 
REPORTS. A 350J SYSTEM WILL 
SUPPORT UP TO 30,000 PATIENTS 
& 300,000 TRANSACTIONS. 

<> <> <> <> <> <> <> <> <> <> 
OS65-D*BUSINESS*SERIAL & VIDEO 
<> <> <> <> <> <> <> <> <> <> 

LEVLOAN 
ALL/0/8l/S/P/D/l/ $250 
Author: 
PHILIP J. TIRINO, CPA 
14 MAPLE AVE. 
WNYACK. NY 10994 
Seller: 
NORTHEAST FIN. SYS. 
14 MAPLE AVE. 
WNYACK, NY 10994 

LOAN AMORT. PRGM COMPUTES PER­
IODIC PAYMT WITH OR WITHOUT 
BALLOON PAYMT - GIVEN PERIODIC 
INTEREST RATE FOR MTHLY,QRTLY, 
SEMI-ANN OR ANNUAL PAYMTS. 
WITH DATES OR SEQUENTLY NUM~ 
BERED. 13 DIGIT PRECISION FOR 
TRANSACTIONS THAT REQUIRE AB­
SOLUTE ACCURACY OR FOREIGN 
CURRENCY DENOM. REQUIRES EAP. 

<> <> <> <> <> <> <> <> <> <> 
OS65-D*BUSINESS*VIDEO 
<> <> <> <> <> <> <> <> <> <> 

BOOK IHVEH'l'ORY 
3.2/8/8l/S/P/A/l/ $10 
Author: 
R. S. BALDASSANO 
4045 ASHBROOK CIRCLE 
SAN JOSE, CA 95124 
Seller: 
SAME 

MAINTAINS A CATEGORIZED RECORD 
OF AND COMPUTES TAX DEDUCTIBLE 
DEPRECIATION COSTS FOR 
PROFESSIONAL BOOKS AS WELL AS 
CATEGORIZED RECORD OF NON­
PROFESSIONAL BOOKS. MOMS 
COMPATIBLE. SUPPORTS EPSON 
PRINTER WITH GRAFTRAX PLUS. 
IF PURCHASED WITH TAX RECORD 
PROGRAM, BOTH ON DISK FOR $16. 

CHECKWRITER 
3.3/4/5l/S/P/A/5/ $25 
Author: 
RUDY POLACEK 
248 PURISIMA 
WOODSIDE, CA 94062 
Seller: 
SAME 

USER-DEFINED ONE LETTER CODE, 
AND AMOUNT TO PRINT A COMPLETE 
CHECK. ALLOWS FOR INPUT OF 
CHECKS THAT ARE WRITTEN AWAY 
FROM THE HOME. USES NEBS 
CHECK FORMS AND HAS YOUR CODE 
LETTERS AND BALANCE ALWAYS 
VISIBLE ON THE SCREEN. 
ACCUMULATES YEAR TO DATE TOTAL 
FOR TAXES AND BUDGET. 

INCOME TAX RECORDS 
3.2/8/8l/S/M/A/l/ $10 
Author: 
R. S. BALDASSANO 
4045 ASHBROOK CIRCLE 
SAN JOSE, CA 95124 
Seller: . 
SAME 

MAINTAINS TAX INCOME AND 
DEDUCTIONS IN MOMS COMPATIBLE 

FILES BY CATEGORY WITH 
EXPLANATIONS. CATEGORIES ARE 
SUB-TOTALED AND TOTALS FOR 
INCOME AND DEDUCTIONS ARE 
COMPUTED. NOT TAX YEAR 

i DEPENDENTl PRINTS CATEGORY 
. CODES OR FILES ON COMMAND, TO 

EPSON GRAFTRAX PLUS PRINTER. 

REAL CASH PLOW ANALYSIS 
/1/5l/S/0/M// $199 
Author: 
JERRY TRAVIS 
8533 PACIFIC HWY SE 
OLYMPIA, WA 98503 
Seller: 
COMPUTER SHELTER 
8533 PACIFIC HWY SE 
OLYMPIA, WA 98503 

CASH FLOW ANALYSIS IS A LAND 
DEVELOPMENT PROGRAM FOR REAL 
ESTATE. IT PRODUCES A FOUR 
PAGE REPORT SUITABLE FOR PRE­
SENTATION TO YOUR BANKER. 
DISBURSEMENT AND INCOME ARE 
ITEMIZED FOR PURCHASE AND DE­
VELOPMENT OF A TRACT OF LAND 
AND SUBSEQUENT SALE OF INDI­
VIDUAL LOTS. (AVAIL NOV 1) 

RECORD TRANSPER 
D3.3/4/52/S/0/A/l/ $60 
Author: 
MARC J. OUIMET 
174 STE. CATHERINE 
LA PRAIRIE, QC, CANADA J5R-IP5 
Seller: 
SAME 

SELECTIVE TRANSFER OF RECORDS 
FROM ONE MASTER FILE TO OTHER. 
ALLOWS 3 CONDITIONS ON RECORD 

I SELECTION & ALSO ALLOWS TRANS­
I FER OF ONLY THE DESIRED FIELDS 
. SPECIFIED BY THE USER. EXCEL-

LENT FOR UPDATNG FILES & CRUN­
CHING A LARGE FILE. DOCUMENTA­
TION INCLUDE LISTING, VARIABLE 
TABLE & INSTRUCTION SHEETS. 

TAX AID PACKAGE II 
3.3/8/8l/S/M/A/l/ $30 
Author: 
R. S. BALDASSANO 
4045 ASHBROOK CIR. 
SAN JOSE, CA 95124 
Seller: 
SAME 

1984 VERSION OF TAX PREPARA­
TION AND DEPRECIATION PROGRAMS 
SEEN IN PEEK(65). TAX TABLES 
NOW IN FILES, SO FORECASTING 
WITH DIFFERENT YEAR TAX TABLES 
.IS POSSIBLE. PROGRAM INCLUDED 

. TO CREATE, READ, AND EDIT TAX 
TABLES. AVAILABLE APPROX JAN 
85, WITH ADDITIONAL FEATURES 
TO BE ANNOUNCED. 

'l'URP MANAGEMENT 
3.0/4/5l/S/P/A/6/ $150 
Author: 
J. BENTON JONES 
P. O. BOX 5455 
ATHENS, GA 30604 
Seller: 
SAME 

PROVIDES INFO FOR 8 COMMON 

11 



TURF GRASS SPECIES, DESCRIBING 
THEIR GROWTH CHARACTERISTICS,. 
CULTURAL REQUIREMENTS.& METHOD 
FOR ESTABLISHMENT, LIME & FER­
TILIZER NEEDS, & WEED CONTROL. 
SERVES AS AN INFO SOURCE ON 
TURF, & GUIDE FOR THE AMATEUR 
& PROFESSIONAL TURF MANAGER. 
MENU DRIVEN PROGRAM. 

<> <> <> <> <> <> <> <> <> <> 
OS65-D*GAME*VIDEO 
<> <> <> <> <> <> <> <> <> <> 

WARTS 
ROM/l/C/S/N/A/l/ $10 
Author: 
RICHARD LIST 
2104 VILLAGE DR. 
PITTSBURGH. PA 15221 
Seller: 
SAME 

MOVE TOAD ACROSS ROAD WITHOUT 
GETTING HIT BY A CAR, TO AN 
ISLAND WITHOUT GETTING EATEN 
BY SNAKE, THEN HOP ON LOGS AND 
TURTLES ACROSS RIVER WITHOUT 
FALLING IN WATER & DROWNING. 
HOP INTO EMPTY HOME. CARS AND 
RIVER MOVE FASTER FOR EACH OF 
5 TOADS. ALL MACHINE LANGUAGE. 

BETA/65 PROGRAMMING SYSTEM 
3.1/4/51/S/P/D/l/ $120 
Author: 
MICROGRAM SYSTEMS 
P. O. BOX 252 
LA HONDA, CA 94020 
Seller: 
THE 6502 PROGRAM EXCHANGE 
2920 W. MOANA 
RENO, NV 89509 

BETA/65 IS A PRGRMING SYS FOR 
CTRL PROCESSING APPLICATIONS 
WITH THE 6502 MICROPROCESSOR. 
IDEAL FOR PRECISION INTEGER 
APPLICATIONS WHERE HIGH SPEED 
& INTERACTIVE USER ENTRY ARE 
DESIRED. USE FOR ROBOTICS, 
TELECOMMUNICATIONS & REAL-TIME 
MEASUREMENT & CONTROL IN LAB 
OR INDUSTRIAL ENVIRONMENTS. 

BUSINESS HACKER 
3.3/8/81/S/0/0/1/ $25 
Author: 
L. SEDIVY/M. MARLOWE 
5307 MILL RUN DR. 
MARIETTA, GA 30067 

Seller: 
LOU SEDIVY 
5237 FOREST BROOK PKWY 
MARIETTA, GA 30067 

ENHANCED/MODIFIED WORD PRO­
CESSOR PROGRAM FOR C8P BASED 
ON PEEK 12-83. '83 TAX PREPAR­
ATION-TRY LAST YEARS & MAYBE 
BALDASSANO WILL MODIFY FOR '84 
PEEK 4-84. SIMPLE DBMS W/MOD­
IFICATION & EXCELLENT SORT 
ROUTINE. MENU PROGRAM BY 
AUTHOR WILL AUTOMATICALLY ADD 
NEW PROGRAMS TO MENU. 

QC XBAR R CHARTS 
3.2/1/51/S/P/A/l/ $75 
Author: 

12 

GARY MOORE 
50 KEOKUK RD., C-12 
ROYERSFORD, PA 19468 
Seller: 
SAME 

PROGRAM SHOWS DEVIATION OF LOT 
SAMPLE GROUPS RELATIVE TO SPE­
CIFIED & CALCULATED VALUES -­
HANDLES UP TO 16 SAMPLES PER 
LOT AND UP TO 50 LOTS -- FULL 
MENU DRIVEN-- 1 DISK BUFFER -­
CHARTS ARE PLOTTED ON PRINTER 
USING ASCII CHARACTERS -- RUNS 
UNDER OS65D 3.2, '3.3 C4P BASIC 
W/PRINTER-32 K WORKSPACE-CALL. 

<> <> <> <> <> <> <> <> <> <> 
OS65-D*OTHER*VIDEO 
<> <> <> <> <> <> <> <> <> <> 

BASIC WORD PROCESSOR 
3.3/4/81/S/0/A/l/ $15 
Author: 
WILLIS H. COOK 
1298 RENEE DR. 
LILBURN, GA 30247 
Seller: 
SAME 

WITH 32K RAM IT WILL HANDLE 
FILES OF ABOUT 3 1/3 TYPED 
PAGES, USEFUL FOR ADDRESS 
LABELS, LETTERS OR SHORT RE­
PORTS. LINE ORIENTED. (YOU 
CAN'T OUT-TYPE IT.) COMMANDS: 
TYPE, DELETE, FIND LINE NO., 
REPLACE, INSERT. LINE; CHANGE, 
VIEW, SAVE, LOAD, AND PRINT. 
65DV3.3. LISTING & DQC. $8.00. 

PROGRAMS FOR HOME USE 
3.3/4/81/S/0/A/l/ $15 
Author: 
WILLIS H. COOK 
1298 RENEE DR. 
LILBURN, GA 30247 
Seller: 
SAME 

3 PROGRAMS, NAME & ADDRESS 
SECRETARY: HOLDS 48 ENTRIES, 
OUTPUT FORMATTED. FOR LABELS. 
APPOINTMENT CALENDAR: HOLDS 
95 APPOINTMENTS. BIRTHDAYS, 
ETC. IF IT REMINDS YOU OF 
YOUR ANNIVERSARY ONCE, IT IS 
WORTH THE PRICE I. , ADDING MA­
CHINE: GREAT FOR CKBOOK BAL. 
65DV3.3 LISTING & DOC $8.00. 

STOCK PORTFOLIO ANALYZER 
3.3/4/81/S/0/A/l/ $15 
Author: 
WILLIS H. COOK 
1298 RENEE DR. 
LILBURN, GA 30247 
Seller: 
SAME 

IT WON'T TELL YOU WHICH STOCKS 
TO BUY, BUT IT WILL CALCULATE 
HOW WELL YOURS ARE DOING IN 
ADDITION TO INDIVIDUAL STOCK 
AND TOTAL PORTFOLIO VALUES, 
IT DETERMINES THE ANNUAL RATE 
OF APPRECIATION FOR EACH ONE 
AND YEAR-END SALES RECORDS. 
65DV3.3 LISTING & DOC. ONLY 
$8.00. 

TWELVE PROGRAMS 
l.O/l/Cl/S/N/M/l/ $29 
Author: 
JERRY E. TRAVIS 
8533 PACIFIC HWY SE 
OLYMPIA, WA 98503 
Seller: 
COMPUTER SHELTER 
8533 PACIFIC HWY SE 
OLYMPIA, WA 98503 

'12 PGRMS SUPPORTED ON CASSo 
OS65D & HEXDOS UNLESS OTHWSE 
NOTED. MACH CODE MONTR WRITTEN 
IN BASIC,PROG COMPRESSOR, SIM­
PLE DBMS(NO HEXDOS),ORBIT SIM-

, ULATOR,HANGMAN.ELEC CLUE PAD 
'1 FOR BRD GAME·CLUE",6 GUN DUAL, 

ELIZA,HEXDOS 32 COL PATCH, DIS­
ASSM,ETC. MACHINE CODE DUMP TO 

. TAPE W/ERROR DETECT & CORRECT. 

WALLPAPER ESTIMATOR 
3.2/8/81/S/P/A/l/ $8 
Author: 
R. S. BALDASSANO 
4045 ASHBROOK CIR. 
SAN JOSE, CA 95124 
Setler: 
SAME 

COMPUTES NUMBER OF ROLLS OF 
· WALLPAPER AND YARDS OF BORDER 

NEEDED TO PAPER THE WALLS AND 
CEILING OF A ROOM AND FIGURES 
COST. TAKES WINDOWS AND DOORS 

· AND OTHER OPENINGS INTO AC­
COUNT. WORKS FOR BOTH 
AMERICAN AND EUROPEAN WALL 

,PAPERS. LISTINGS ONLY AVAIL­
i ABLE FOR $2.00. 

i <> <> <> <> <> <> <> <> <> <> 
OS65-D*UTILITY*SERIAL , VIDEO 
<> <> <> <> <> <> <> <> <> <> 

EAP 
· ALL/0/81/S/P/D/l/ $125 

Author: 
· JOAN TIRINO 
14 MAPLE AVE. 
W. NYACK, NY 10994 
Seller: 
NORTHEAST FINANCIAL SYSTEMS 
14 MAPLE AVE. 
W. NYACK, NY 10994 

TRANSIENT UTILITY REPLACES 
NULL COMMAND ~ PROVIDES 13 
DIGIT PRECISION WITH ROUNDING 
FOR 65U & 650 BASIC. ADDITION, 
MULTIP, DIVISION' SUBTRACTION 
IN USE 3 1/2 YRS, REQUIRES 
2K.F UPPER RAM AREA. 

<> <> <> <> <> <> <> <> <> <> 
OS65-D*UTILITY*VIDBO 
<> <> <> <> <> <> <> <> <> <> 

SUPER COPIER 
3.2/1/51/S/P/A/l/ $8 

, Author: 
I MIKE PUTNAM 
I 2234 NANCY PLACE 

ROSEVILLE, MN 55113 
Seller: 
SAME 

THIS SINGLE DRIVE COPIER IS AN 
IMPROVED VERSION OF AARDVARK 
FANTASTIC COPY. IT WORKS WITH 

• 

• 

• 
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A STANDARD DRIVE OR A DRIVE 
WITH HEAD UNLOAD OR MOTOR SHUT 
OFF MODIFICATION. IT CAN ALSO 
MAKE COPIES OF ITSELF FOR 
BACKUP. SPECIFY CIP OR C4P. 

SUPERPOWER UTILITIES 
3.2/4/5l/S/P/A/l/ $18 
Author: 
MICHAEL F. PUTNAM 
2234 NANCY PLACE 
ROSEVILLE, MN 55113 
Seller: 
SAME 

THIS PKG CONTAINS THE MOST 
POWERFUL UTILITIES YOU CAN GET 
FOR A C4P-MF SYSTEM. INCLUDES 
FULL SCREEN EDIT OF DISK AND 
BASIC, SINGLE DRIVE COpy AND 
COMPARE, DISKETTE CERTIFIER & 
VERIFY, AND RPM TIMER. DISK 
COPIER TOPS AARDVARK FANTASTIC 
COPY AND CAN BE BACKED UP. 
FOR C4P-MF. STATE MEMORY SIZE. 

<> <> <> <> <> <> <> <> <> <> 
HBXDOS*UTILITY*SERIAL , VIDEO 
<> <> <> <> <> <> <> <> <> <> 

CORRECTED GARBAGE COLLECTOR 
ROM/l///0/M/3/ $20 
Author: 
SOFTWARE SOLUTIONS 
2401 53RD AVE., SW 
SEATTLE, WA 98116 
o 
Seller: 
SAME 

FULLY CORRECTED MACHINE CODE 
TO SOLVE THE INFAMOUS OSI­
MICROSOFT ROM BASIC. GARBAGE 
COLLECTOR PROBLEM (SUBSCRIPTED 
STRING BUG). IMPLEMENTED IN 
A REPLACEMENT BASIC3 EPROM. 
INSTALLATION REQUIRES THE 
CUTTING OF 3-5 BOARD TRACES 
(DEPENDING ON MODEL) AND THE 
ADDITION OF 3-5 JUMPERS. 

ENBARCBD MONITOR EPROM 
ROM/l///0/M/2/ $20 
Author: 
SOFTWARE SOLUTIONS 
2401 53RD AVE., SW 
SEATTLE, WA 98116 

Seller: 
SAME 

MONITOR EPROM FOR THE SERIES 
2 CIP/SB. HEXDOS COMPATIBLE. 
CORRECTED KEYBOARD ROUTINE, 
ONE KEY OUTPUT CONTROL, SCREEN 
EDITOR, BASIC SHORTHAND, 
TERMINAL EMULATOR WITH UP/DOWN 
LOAD & PROTOCOL CONTROL, 65V 
COMPATIBLE MACHINE CODE DUMP, 
SCREEN PRINT, & ONE KEY JUMP 
TO MACHINE CODE. 

ENBARCBD ROM BASIC 
ROM/l///0/M/2/ $40 
Author: 
SOFTWARE SOLUTIONS 
2401 53RD AVE., SW 
SEATTLE, WA 98116 

Seller: 
SAME 

TWO EPROMS TO REPLACE BASICI/4 
IN THE SERIES 2 CIP/SB. EN­
HANCED VIDEO DRIVER WITH ONE 
KEY CONTROL OF 24/48 FORMAT, 
ONE KEY SCREEN CLEAR. & TRUE 
BACKSPACE. CORRECTED ERROR 
CODES & MODIFIED INPUT ROUTINE 
TO ALLOW ALL 96 PRINTABLE 
ASCII CHARACTERS. REQUIRES 
BOARD MODIFICATIONS. 

<> <> <> <> <> <> <> <> <> <> 
OS65-U*BUSINESS*SERIAL , VIDEO 
<> <> <> <> <> <> <> <> <> <> 

INFORMATION REGISTRY SYSTEM 
1.4+/0/8l/M/D/D/l/ $1000 
Author: 
SOFTOUCH, INC. 
2 EAGLE DRIVE 
DAYTON, OH 45431 
Seller: 
SAME 

REAL-TIME MULTI-USER DATA BASE 
MANAGEMENT SYSTEM. SUPPORTS 6 
USERS (5 TERMINALS & 1 PHONE). 
TRACKS OVER 1000 SEPARATE 
RECORDS WITH ACCESS LESS THAN 
ONE SECOND. NORMALLY DELIVER­
ED IN PROM FOR RUGGED APPLI­
CATION SAMPLE USES: DOCTORS' 
REGISTRY/VEHICLE FLEET MANAGE­
MENT/INVENTORY CONTROL. 

LEVLOAN 
ALL/0/8l/MH/P/D/l/ $250 
Author: 
PHILIP J. TIRINO, CPA 
14 MAPLE AVE. 
W.NYACK, NY 10994 
Seller: 
NORTHEAST FIN. SYS. 
14 MAPLE AVE. . 
W. NYACK, NY 10994 

LOAN AMORT PRGM COMPUTES PERI­
ODIC PAYMENT WITH OR WITHOUT 
BALLOON PAYMT- GIVEN PERIODIC 
INTEREST RATE FOR MTHLY,QRTLY, 
SEMI-ANN OR ANNUAL PAYMENTS. 
WITH DATES OR SEQUENTLY NUM­
BERED. 13 DIGIT PRECISION FOR 
TRANSACTIONS THAT REQUIRE AB­
SOLUTE ACCURACY OR FOREIGN 
CURRENCY DENOM. REQUIRES EAP. 

TELEPHONE COMMAND SYSTEM 
1.4+/0/8l/M/D/D/l/ $1000 
Author: 
SOFTOUCH, INC. 
2 EAGLE DRIVE 
DAYTON, OH 45431 
Seller: 
SAME 

REAL-TIME MESSAGE DISTRIBUTION 
SYSTEM. PASSES MESSAGES FROM 
MULTIPLE INPUTS (TERMINALS AND 
TELEPHONES) TO MULTI-OUTPUTS 
(UP TO 16 REMOTE PRINTERS) 
WITH DATE & TIME OF TRANSFER 
RECORDED. NORMALLY DELIVERED 
IN PROM. SAMPLE APPLICATIONS: 
HOSPITAL ADMISSION/DISCHARGE/ 
TRANSFER SYSTEM. 

<> <> <> <> <> <> <> <> <> <> 
OS65-U*BUSINBSS*SERIAL 
<> <> <> <> <> <> <> <> <> <> 

ALPHA PROPERTY MANAGEMENT 
1.2+/D/7l/MH/D/D// $7500 
Author: 
FRANK LACY 
5302 LAKE WASH BLVD NE,STE 234 
KIRKLAND, WA 98033 
Seller: 
SAME 

ALPHA COMPUTER SYSTEM'S PROP­
ERTY MANAGEMENT COMPUTER SYS 
MOLDS ITS DATA FILES TO CLIENT 
NEEDS SIMULTANEOUSLY HANDLING 
SINGLE HOUSES. MULTI-FAMILY 
UNITS. CODOMINIUMS, SHOPPING 
CENTERS, OFFICES. WAREHOUSES, 
RESORTS, AND MIXES OF THEM. 
THE SYSTEM PERFORMS MANY 
FUNCTIONS AUTOMATICALLY. 

APPAREL MANUFACTURING 
1.43/2/2l/HR/M/A/l/ $ASK 
Author: 
COMPUTER & SOFTWARE ANALYSTS 
121 PRESCOTT E. HYW 
PRESCOTT, AZ 86301 
Seller: 
SAME 

MENU DRIVEN. INCLUDES: 
INCENTIVE PAYROLL, PROD CNTRL 
INV, A/R, A/P, F/A & G/l. 
RATES IN STANDARD ALLOWED­
MINUTES AS WELL AS PRICE. OCR 
BUNDLE TICKETS. BUNDLE STATUS 
REPORTING. EE EFFICIENCY. 
SHIPPING SCHEDULE/LOG. WIP 
STATUS. ON SITE INSTALLATION. 
CUSTOMIZED TO USER NEEDS. 

BUSINESS INVESTMENTS 
1.2/8/8l/SH/D/A/2/ $45 
Author: 
ELECTRONIC INFO. SYSTEMS 
P. O. BOX 5893 
ATHENS, GA 30604 
Seller: 
SAME 

INCLUDES 15 MENU SELECTED 
, PROGRAMS: FUTURE VALUE OF 

INVESTMENT/DEPOSIT, NOMINAL/ 
EFFECTIVE INTEREST ON INVEST­
MENT, PRINCIPAL, PAYMENT, 
BALANCE, TERM OF LOAN. DEPRE­
CIATION METHODS, AND DECLINING 
INTEREST. QUICK CALCULATIONS 
FOR COMMON BUSINESS REQUIRE­
MENTS. 

CHECKPOINT-OF-SALE 
1.44/D/7l/MH/M/D// $6995 
Author: 
SILEO, INC. 
381 SO. BROADWAY 
DENVER, CO 80209 
Seller: 
SAME 

POINT-OF-SALE INVENTORY CNTRL 
SYSTEM FOR RETAIL BUSINESSES. 
CASH TICKET OR COMPLETE IN­
VOICE. INTERACTIVE POS WITH 
INVENTORY, G/L, A/R, A/P. 
PRICE TAGS PURCHASING. PASS­
WORD PROTECTED. COMPATIBLE 
WITH BAR CODE WAND, UP AND 
RUNNING FOR OVER 3 YRS. 

DINNER DANCE 
1.3/8/8l/S/P/A/l/ $ASK 
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Author: 
ROBERT H. FOLTZ 
1911 MULFORD AVE. 
BRONX, NY 10461 
Seller: 
SAME 

RECORD KEEPING FOR SOCIAL 
EVENTS. STORES NAMES. NO. IN 
PARTY, AMOUNT PAID. OUTPUT 
LISTS SORTED BY TABLE OR NAME. 
LISTS SHOW AMOUNT PAID & OWED, 
TOTALS OF ALL ARE ALSO SHOWN. 
$20 FOR LISTINGS & MANUAL. 
$30 FOR 8" DISK & MANUAL. 

EQUIPMENT MANAGER 
1.44/0/81/MH/D/D/l/ $-400 
Author: 
SOFTOUCH, INC. 
2 EAGLE DRIVE 
DAYTON, OH 45431 
Seller: 
SAME 

MOBILE EQUIPMENT DATA BASE 
SYSTEM. TRACKS EQUIPMENT 
WHICH IS MOVED OFTEN. SUCH 
AS RENTAL TOOLS. PROVIDES 
REPORTS BY LOCATION. PART 
NUMBER, COST, DESCRIPTION, 
ETC. 

FINANCIAL PLANNER 
1.2+/0/82/MH/P/A/2/ $300 
Author: 
JOHN HUNTLEY 
3223 BROSS RD. 
HASTINGS, MI 49058 
Seller: 
GANDER SOFTWARE, LTD. 
3223 BROSS RD. 
HASTINGS, MI 49058 

IF YOU LEND OR BORROW, 'THIS 
PAYS! NOT A SPREADSHEET. ALL 
PRE-DEFINED. PLAY "WHAT-IF" 
WITH UP TO 10 OF MOST COMMON 
BUSINESS PROBLEMS DISPLAYED AT 
ONCE, SAVE, PRINT, EDIT, ETC. 
AMORTIZATIONS, LOANS. SINKING 
FUNDS, INTEREST CONVERSIONS, 
PRESENT/FUTURE VALUE & MORE. 
LEARN, PLAN, AND SAVE MONEY! 

GENERAL ACCOUNTING SYSTEM 
1.2/0/82/HR/D/A/2/ $1500 
Author: 
ELECTRONIC INFO. SYSTEMS 
P. O. BOX 5893 
ATHENS, GA 30604 
Seller: 
SAME 

INCLUDES CHART OF ACCOUNTS. 
GL, CASH RECEIPTS. CASH DIS­
BURSEMENTS. PURCHASES JOURNAL, 
SALES JOURNAL,GENERAL JOURNAL. 
& AGING OF ACCT PAYABLE & 
RECEIVABLE. PROVIDES BALANCE 
SHEET, P & L, & OTHER REPORTS. 
AVAILABLE SINGLE OR MULTI­
USER. HANDLES MULTI-STATE/ 
MULTI-COMPANY ACCOUNTING. 

INVENTORY SYSTEM 
1.2/8/82/HR/D/A/2/ $1200 
Author: 
ELECTRONIC INFO. SYSTEMS 
P. O. BOX 5893 
ATHENS, GA 30604 
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Seller: 
SAME 

INTEGRATES WITH ACCOUNTING & 
PAYROLL SYSTEMS FOR FULLY IN­
TEGRATED ACCOUNTING, OR STANDS 
ALONE. COMPLETE INVENTORY 
CONTROL & FILE MAINTENANCE, 
CREATES PURCHASE ORDERS, IN­
VOICES, CREDIT MEMOS. SHIPMENT 
RECEIPTS, BILL OF MATERIALS, 
MATERIAL REQUISITIONS, & COM­
PLETE CUSTOMER/VENDOR FILES. 

MAILING LABEL 
1.2/8/81/SH/P/A/2/ $75 
Author: 
ELECTRONIC INFO. SYSTEMS 
P. O. BOX 5893 
ATHENS, GA 30604 
Seller: 
SAME 

EASY TO USE. DIRECT CURSOR 
AIDED INPUT/EDIT FEATURE. 
AUTOMATED INTERNAL/EXTERNAL 
FILE SORTING, AND PACKING. 
ALL SELECTIONS FROM MENU. 
VERY FLEXIBLE. PERMITS FIELD 
CODES FOR SELECTIVE MAILINGS. 
SAVES VALUABLE TIME! 

MANuFACTURED PARTS MANAGER 
1.44/0/81/MH/D/D/l/ $400 
Author: 
SOFTOUCH, INC. 
2 EAGLE DRIVE 
DAYTON, OH 45431 
Seller: 
SAME 

INVENTORY CONTROL DATA BASE 
SYSTEM. MAINTAINS ~TERIAL 
CONSTRUCTION & COST DATA FOR 
HUNDREDS OF MANUFACTURED PARTS 
PROVIDES .REPORTS ON CURRENT 
STOCK, TOTAL SALES. RETURNED 
AMOUNT, RAW MATERIAL CONSUMED 
& CURRENT INVENTORY VALUE. 

PAYROLL SYSTEM 
1.2/8/82/HR/D/A/2/ $1100 
Author: 
ELECTRONIC INFO. SYSTEMS 
P. O. BOX 5893 
ATHENS, GA 30604 
Seller: 
SAME 

PREPARES PAYROLL FOR SALARIED 
& HOURLY EMPLOYEES. WRITES 
CHECKS, W-2'S, REPORTS. SUM­
MARIES, ETC. HANDLES MULTI­
STATE PAYROLLS. CAN STAND 
ALONE OR INTEGRATE FULLY WITH 
EIS GEN. ACCOUNTING SYSTEM. 
AVAILABLE SINGLE (LEVEL I) OR 
MULTI-USER (LEVEL III). IN­
CLUDES JOB DISTRIBUTION. 

PRESCRIPTION DOCTOR PBRMCY SYS 
1.42/D/8l/M/D/A/l/ $4500 
Author: 
RATHGERBER & ASSOCIATES 
1137 HOBBS MILL 
ST. LOUIS, MO 63011 
Seller: 
SAME 

EXTREMELY FAST & FLEXIBLE COM­
PLETE PHRMCY SYS. DESIGNED BY 

I 

PHRMCSTS W/PROFESSIONAL TEAM 
OF PGRMMRS. INC: PATIENT PRO­
FILES,COMPLTE DRUG FILES W/MO 
UPDATES, DRUG INTERACTION MON­
ITORING DR FILES. 3RD PARTY 
RPTS,MGMT RPTS.LABELS.RECEIPTS 
SOFTWARE FILLING HUNDRED RX'S 
DAILY,OPTNL NURS HM PKG, MORE. 

PROFESSIONAL INVESTMENT SYSTEM 
1.2/8/82/SH/D/A/l/ $1500 
Author: . 
ELECTRONIC INFO. SYSTEMS 
P. O. BOX 5893 
ATHENS. GA 30604 
Seller: 
SAME 

AN INFORMATION MANAGEMENT SYS­
TEM FOR USE BY PROFESSIONAL 
FINANCIAL INVESTMENT FIRMS. 
FREE-STANDING, MENU-DRIVEN, 
PROVIDES UP-TO-DATE PORTFOLIOS 
AND MANY TIMELY REPORTS. HAS 
MARKET CLASSIFICATIONS. STOCK/ 
BOND INFORMATION. PORTFOLIOS. 
TRANSACTIONS, AND SYSTEM 
INFORMATION. 

RETAIL/WHOLESALE 
1.44/D/7l/MH/D/D/0/ $12K 
Author: 
KPS BUSINESS SYSTEMS 
P. O. BOX 719 
PARKERSBURG, WV 26101 
Seller: 
SAME 

RETAIL/WHOLESALE PKG SGL/MULT 
LOC. RECORDS LIMITED ONLY BY 
DISK STORAGE. COMPLETELY IN­
TEGRATED - START AT POS. END­
ING'WITH CONDITION STATEMENTS. 

,APPROX 75 CUSTOM PROG + MODI­
FIED OSI. UTILITIES 80 DBMS 
FILES. MULTIPLE SALES/INVENT/ 
AGING REPORTS. DEV SYS 6 LOC 
USES 75 MBYTE DISK. READY OCT. 

THE DATA SYSTEM 
1.42/D/7l/MH/P/D/l/ $650 
Author: 
GARY GESMUNDO 
2117 FAWN 

I
' MIDDLEVILLE, MI 49333 
Seller: 

: GANDER SOFTWARE, LTD. 
3223 BROSS ROAD 
HASTINGS, MI 49058 

COMPLETE OSI DBM. SUPPORTS & 
CREATES BOTH 10 AND 30 TYPE 
FILES. DEFINED EDITORS, DATE 
CALCS, POSTING, DUMMY CALC 
FIELDS, MULTI CONDITIONS, TYPE 
30 AUTO KEY-FILE MAINTENANCE; 
STORE/RE-USE FORMATS; SORTS 
(6 DEEP); MACHINE CODE MERGES 
& PACKS. 140+ PAGE MANUAL. 
INSTALLATION A SNAP; HD ONLY. 

TO BE CONTINUED! 

If your software didn't ap­
pear, watch for it next 
month! 

* 

• 

• 

• 
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• , Inc. 
p.o. box 7e76 • denver. co BOe07 
phone (303) 4eB-Oeee 

GOOD SOFTWARE MAKES THE SALE 

THEN THE HARDWARE BETTER DO IT'S .JOB! 

MULTIUSER COMPUTER SYSTEMS HAVE 

A NEW STANDARD OF PERFORMANCE -

THE OSI MICRO. 

THE NEW OBI MICRO COMPUTER 

SYSTEM SURPASSES ALL OF YOUR 

EXPECTATIONS FOR MULTIUSER 

SYSTEMS. 

IN FACT. OUR SYSTEM IS SO GOOD. WE 

REFER TO IT AS A MAINFRAME. 

ANO WE CAN PROVE ITI 

EACH USER HAS IT'S OWN PROCESSOR. 

EACH PROCESSOR HAS 64K OF RAM. 

THE OBI MICRO CAN HAVE OVER QNE 

MEGABYTE OF SYSTEM MEMORY AND 

UP TO 160 MEGABYTES OF HARD DISK 

MEMORY. 

THERE'S MOREl 

- DUAL FLOPPY DRIVES WITH OVER .5 

MEGABYTES 

- FOUR R8-232 PORTS FOR PRINTERS 

OR MODEMS. 

- TWO CENTRONICS PORTS 

- UP TO TWENTY SLOTS FOR 

EXPANSION 

- REAL TIME CLOCK WITH DAY-OF­

WEEK 

- EXTREMELY QUIET OPERATION 

- LOW POWER CONSUMPTION - NO 

SPECIAL OUTLETS NEEDED. 

EXPANSION IS SIMPLEI 

UP TO SIXTEEN USERS CAN BE EASILY 

ACCOMMODATED. THE POWER SUPPLY 

AND COOLING SYSTEM HAVE BEEN 

DESIGNED TO ALLOW EASY. PLUG-IN 

EXPANSION. 

IT IS FAST . 

THE OBI MICRO IS A TRUE MULTIUSER 

SYSTEM. NO USER IS A SLAVE. THAT 

MAKES THE SYSTEM VERY FAST. 

. . . AND INEXPENSIVEI 

SYSTEMS START AT THE SUGGESTED 

LIST OF 114996.00 

SO. IF YOU NEED HARDWARE THAT 

MAKES YOUR SOFTWARE LOOK GOOD. 

CALL ON US. 

CALL YOUR OBI DISTRIBUTOR: OR CALL 

US DIRECT. 

• OB-SSu IS A TRADEMARK OF OHIO SCIENTIFIC. INC . 

: " 

.... ' , 
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MODIFY IfP6SB2 

By: L. Z. Jankowski 
Otaio Rd 1, Timaru 
New Zealand 

Version 1.2 of WP6Se2 is an 
excellent word processor, but 
there are features which one, 
may want to remove or modify. 
Page-numbering may not be re­
quired, or the Device number 
needs to be changed. These 
parameters, and others, are 
stored in RAM from $e222 to 
$e246 - see Table. 

One way to make the changes is 
to load WP6Se2 as usual, enter 
the Monitor and modify the 
contents of $e222 to $e246 as 
required. For example, keying 
in -~> .e23c/ee, will remove 
page-numbering. Now --> .eeeeG 
will return to WP-6se2's Menu. 
(Contents of eeee should be ee 

software-Interrupt trap),. 
If page-numbering is still 
there, read onl 

To modify WP6Se2 a Table of 
parameters is required, simi­
lar to the one presented here. 
Also, the track numbers on 
which WP6Se2 is stored must be 
known. Try running DIR to 
determine the track numbers. 
They could be 12, 13 and 14. 
To help determine both, make a 
backup copy of the WP6se2 disk 
and carry out the following 
procedure. The Extended Moni­
tor is required. 

Load the Extended Monitor from 
disk and EXIT to the kernel. 
Swap disks in Drive to the 
backup copy of WP6Se2. Key-in 
-->CA Seee=12,1, and then --> 
RE EM. Examine RAM with --> 
Qseee. If track 12 is the 
start of WP6Se2 code then you 

.should see hex as shown in the 
Table, from $Sees. If it's 
not exactly the same, look for 
a similar pattern of hex 
numbers. If nothing makes 
sense, repeat ,the procedure 
with other tracks. When the 
right track has been found the 
following two will, hopefully, 
contain the rest of WP6Se2. 
With the first track of WP6Se2 
in RAM at $Seee use the 
Extended Monitor to make the 
required changes. Then EXIT 
to the kernel and save back to 
disk with --> SA 12,1=Seee/B, 
if track 12 was the starting­
track. 

Alternatively, use BASIC. 
Make a note of the RAM loca­
tions where changes are to be 
made. 

Having determined the starting 
track, use the BASIC program 
listed here. Lines ge and 13e 
could be deleted. Make sure 
the right starting-track num-

16 

example: ber is in line ae. Nl in 
4e should also be 
starting-track number. 
lee could be inserted to 
the required changes. 

line 
that 
Line 
make 

lee POKE 2eSll,e 
$SUF with e to 
numbering. 

REM 
remove 

10 nEt'1 CHANGE WP6502 - LZJ 
20 L=PEEK ( 132). Ii=PEEK (133) 

For 

30 PRINT! (28), POKE 132,255. POKE 133,79. REM TOP OF HEM IS NOW '$4FFF 
40 INrUT "Save WP6502 to 3 TRACKS starting "ith TRACK. ",Nl 
50 N2=Nhl. N3=N2+1. Nl$=STR$ (Nil, N2$~STR$(N2l' N3$=STR$IN3l 
6u : 
70 GOSUB 160 
80 DISK !"CA 5000=12,1" 
90 D1SK ! "eA 6000=13, 1": DISK !"CA 7000=1"4,1-
100 • 
110 GOSUB ;:00 
1:0 01SI< ! "SA" "Nl fo+ " , 1=5000/8" 
l::'V D15i< ! "SA U+N2$+", 1=6000/8".1 DISK! "SA "+N3$+", 1=7000/8" 
140 POKE 132,L; POKE 133,H: CLEAR I PRINT FRE(X); END 
150 • 
160 PRINT .I PRINT .I INPUT "Insert MASTER Disk. Readv ",A. 
170 IF LEFl$(A$,ll="¥" THEN RETURN 
lOu GOTO 160 
190 : 
200 PRINT. PRINT. INPUT "Insert DESTINATION Disk. Readv ",A$ 
~10 IF LEFTS (A$,ll="¥" THEN RETURN 
220 GOTO 200 

SOME VALUES IN RAM FOR WP650~ VI.2 

02:.':2 4C1740 
0225 52 
0226 04 
0:..::7 c)l 
0228 20 
0229 80 
022A 40 
0;:28 7D 
022C 7C 
O~2D 5C 
022E 50 
022F 5E 
0230 5E 
u;:31 7F 
0232 23 
C)233 5E 
0234 OA 
0235 42 
0236 3C 
0237 05 
0238 OA 
0239'OA 
023A 18 
0231l 3C 
023C 01 
023D 01 
023E 00 
023F :20 
0240 05 
0241 02 
0242 OA 
0243 3D 
(1244 50 
0245 00 
0246 9F 

jump $4017 this is part of XQT at !li317E 
R for REPLACE ? 
device 

lowest allowable char 
highest char 
end of file char 
line feed char 
end of bloch 
start of blocl~ = \ 
delete/move insert char = ] 
used in line edit control 
up-arrow char for delete/move 
rubout key for deletions 

pound sign .. 

page margin to printer 
lines per printer paqe 
wi dth per" pri nter page 

view screen margin 
lines scrolled in view 
view/edit screen width 
page number 
number of copies 

- char in WP6302 message 

linefeeds for menu atc 

left brac.(et [ 
right bracket J 

-WP6502 Vl.2 appears to load from $3l7E to $5278. and moves to 
$0222 to $23lC. 
-Entry is at $026B. 
-Text starts at $3l7E. Previous 4 bytes give start and end of 
text ie. 7E 31 LL nn 00. 
-WELCOME at 40D3. 

LISTING CONTINUED FROM PAGE 10 

1030 eFCE DOF5 BriE L'I 
10'10 BFDO Ano LDH H2O ,;BLANK 
1050 BFDZ AOJJ7 Lli..Y 171 
1060 BFO'I 990UJ6 STA' 'P601,Y ;BLANK AT 'END OF LINE 
1070 IlFfJ7 "1G56BF JHP CUR 
1080 BFut' .. 200 DUIT LOX UOO ;ABORT ALL CHANGES 
1090 E:FPC A900 uONE LOA UOO 
11 00 BFr.E 9518 STA BUFF,X ;NULL INTO BUFFER 
1110 BFEO ii99:?' LOA U92 ;AOOR OF "OK" 
1120 BFEZ A003 LOY 1$03 
1130 BFE~ 200300 JSR .0003 IDISPLAY "OK" MESSAGE 
11'10 BFE7 "Zlti LOX •• IA ;BUFFER ADDRESS 
1150 eFE9 HOoo 
1160 BFEB 'IC800'! 39 13~ ~~~ :~~~O ; B,iCI' TO BASIC INSERT A LINE 
1170 BFEE 20 CUR6AV ,BYTE '20 
1180 flFEF 00 XSAV .BYTE .00 THE END 

Poke 
page-

* 
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3702 N. Wells St. 
D&N MICRO PRODUCTS INC Fort Wayne, Ind. 46808 
. , • (219) 484·6414 

TERMS $300 shlppmg, Foreign orders add 15% IndIana reSloenlS aaa 5"/0 sales 18)( 

COMPUTER 
MICR0-80 COMPUTER 
Z-BOA CPU with 4Mhz clock and 
CP/M 2.2 operating system. 64K 
low power static memory. Cen­
tronics parallel printer port. 3 serial 
ports. 4" cooling fan. Two 8" single 
or double sided floppy disk drives. 
IBM single density 3740 format for 
243K or storage, double density 
format for 604K of storage. Double 
sided drives allow 1.2 meg on 
each drive. Satin finish extruded 
aluminum with vinyl woodgrain 
decorative finish. 8 slot backplane, 
48 pin buss compatible with 051 
boards. 
MODEL 80-1200 $2995 

28" Single sided drives 
MODEL 80·2400 $3495 

2 8" Double sided drives 

MICRO·65 COMPUTER 
6502 CPU with 2Mhz clock and 
DOS-65 operating system. 48K of 
low power static memory. 2 serial 
ports and 1 Centronics parallel 
port. 2 8" single or double sided 
drives. Satin finish extruded 
aluminum with vinyl woodgra:in 
fi nlsh. 8 slot backplane, 48 pi n buss 
compatible with 051. Will run 051 
65D and 65U software. 
MODEL65·1 $2995 

28" Single sided drives 
MODEL65·2 $3495 

28" Double sided drives 

BP·580 8 Slot Backplane ..... $ 47 
051 48 pin Buss compatible 

MEM·CM9 MEMORYI 
FLOPPY CONTROLLER 

24K memorylfloppy controller card 
uses 2114 memory chips, 1 8K and 
1 16K partition. Supports 051 type 
disk interface 
24MEM·CM9 .............. $325 
18MEM·CM9 .............. $260 
8MEM·CM9 .............. $180 

BAREMEM·CM9 ........... $ 50 
Controller on assembled unit 
add ...................... $ 90 

BIO·1600BareIOcard ....... $ 50 
Supports 8K of memory, 2 16 bit 
parallel ports, 5 serial ports, 
with manual and Molex 
connectors. 

PRINTERS 
Okldata 

ML82A,120cps,10" .$409 
ML83A,120cps,15" .$895 
ML84Parallel,200,caps, 15" .$1150 

C.loth 
8510AP Prowriter, parallel ... $419 

120 cps, correspondence quality 
8510APD Prowriter, serial .... $585 
F10·40PU Starwriter, parallel $1319 

Letter quality daisy wheel 
F10·40RU Starwrlter, serial .. $1319 
F10·55PU Prlntmaster ..... $1810 

parallel, Letter quality daisy 
wheel 

F10·55RU Printmaster, serial $1810 
DISK DRIVES AND CABLES 

8" Shugart SA801 .......... $385 
single sided 

8" ShugartSA851 $585 
double sided 

FLC·66 ft cable from D&N .... $89 
or 051 disk controller to 8" drive 

5V." MPI B51 disk drive with .. $450 
cable, power supply and 
cabinet. Specify computer type. 

FLC·5V. cable for connection . $75 
to 5V4 drive and D&N or 051 
controller, with data separator 
and disk switch. Specify 
computer type 

HARDWARE 
OSI COMPATIBLE 

IO·CA10XSerlal Printer Port .. $125 
Specify Device #3 or #8 
IO·CA9 Parallel Printer Port .. $150 

CMOS·MEM 
64K CMOS static memory board, 
uses 6116 chips, 316K, 1 8K and 2 
4K blocks, Partitlonable for multi­
user, 051 type disk controller, 2 10 
mapped serial ports for use with 
D&N-BO CPU. Ideal way to upgrade 
from cassette to disk. 

.84KCMOS·MEM ........... $490 
I48KCM05-MEM ........... $390 
124KCMOS·MEM ........... $250 
16KCM05-MEM.; ......... $200 
Controller add. $ 90 
210 mapped serial ports add. $125 

on assembled memory board 
Z80-IO 210 mapped serial .... $160 

ports for use with D&N-BO CPU 
card 

FL470 Disk Controller. ...... $155 
Specify 51/. or 8" drive 

STANDARD 
CP/M FOR OSI 

D&N·80 CPU CARD 
The D&N-BO CPU allows the owner 
of an 051 static memory computer 
to convert to Industrial Standard 
IBM 3740 single density disk for­
mat and CP/M operating system. 
Double density disk operation is 
also supported for 608K of storage 
on an 8" diskette. When used with 
a 5%" disk system 200K of storage 
is provided. Includes parallel 
printer and real time clock. Also 
available for polled keyboard and 
video systems. Compatible with 
C2, C3, C4 and 200 series 051 com­
puters. , / 

D&N·80· P . . . . . . . . . . .. $349 

CPt M 2.2··········· $150 

84KCMOS·MEM with D&N-80 
CPU card ........... $450 '" , 

HARD DISK DRIVER $140 
Allows D&N-80 CPU board to con­
trol 05140 or 80 meg hard disk unit. 
Will not destroy 051 files. Will also 
allow for a true 56K CP/M system. 
Specify 40 or 80 meg drive. 
BUSS TRANSFER $135 
Allows for D&N-80 and 051 CPU to 
be In the computer at the same 
time. Toggle switch provides for 
alternate CPU operation. 
DISK TRANSFER $100 
Utility program to transfer 051 
CP/M format disk to IBM 3740 
single density format. Will also 
transfer IBM to 051 format. 

SYSTEM HARDWARE 
REQUIREMENTS 

D&N-80 CPU, D&N FL470 or 051 
470 controller, 48K memory at 
OOOO-BFFF, 4K memory at DOOO-­
DFFF, two disk drive 'cables. ' 
FORMATTRANSFER' $15 
You supply software on 8" diskette 
D&N will transfer 051 CP/M format 
to IBM 3740 CP/M format. Can also 
transfer IBM 3740 CP/M format to 
051 CP/M format. Original diskette 
returned. 
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LETTERS 
ED: 

In the June issue there was··a 
letter from Carl M. King of 
Sarasota, FL asking about ·the 
WP6502 Word Processor. . He· 
wanted to change the page 
numbering default value from 
01 to 00. 

The version that I have· was 
pur chased in 1980, Copy right 
1979, Rev. C5. It is for 'oS-
65D-5 n disk. The program wp.. 
6502 on the disk includes an 
ASSEMBLY language program on 
top of the BASIC program. 
When the BASIC program is 
loaded, the ASSEMBLY language 
program is also loaded and 
starts at memory location 
$327E (12926) in my system. 

Following 
there is a 
constants. 
follows: 

a jump statement 
list of some 40 

A partial list 

12944 $0A Margin 
12945 $42 Lines/page 
12946 $3C Text width 
12947 $05 Paragraph indent 
12948 $0A Line feed 
12949 $00 Screen margin 
12950 $18 Lines/screen 
12951 $3C Screen width 
12952 $01 Page number 
12953 $01 Copy number 
12954 $00 ?? 

A listing of the BASIC program 
WP6502 should confirm these 
locations through the Screen 
width. This BASIC program 
allows "changes to the WP6502 
Codes". 

By typing DISKI nLO WP6502 
and PRINT PEEK the locations 
12951, 12952, 12953, and 12954 
it will confirm that the val­
ues are as shown. Then by 
typing a POKE 12952,00 the 
Page number default, will be 
changed. A DISKlnpU WP6502 
will put it on the disk. It 
worked for me. 

For some time now, I have been 
working on a disassembly of 
the WP6502 and would like to 
hear from anyone that is doing 
the same thing. 

J. Edward Loeffler, Jr. 
1441 Greenbriar Rd. 
Elkins Lake Box 278 
Huntsville, TX 77340 

Edward: 

When you . have completed the 
disassembly of WP6502, I hope 
you will share it with PEEK. 

Peek Staff 

* * * * * 
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ED: 

I recently ran a wanted ad in 
PEEK(65). Let me say that all 
of the PEEK(65) readers who 
responded were friendly, help­
ful, and fair. I had decided 
to keep and upgrade my SBII 
because it will do what I want 
(some math plus WP for let­
ters), and because I believe 
that even a theoretical physi­
cist' (myself) can fix it 
should· the need arise; I have 
had the machine for 4 years 
and have used it for physics 
and radio teletype decoding 
(amateur radio Baudot to 
ASCII) with the Aardvark pro-

. gram. 

If legal (is it?), I will send 
anyone who desires a copy of 
the Aardvark-RTTY program for 
a SASE and/or copy the program 
onto tape if a blank tape with 
$1.00 for pOstage is sent Lto 
me. 

Below is a ~ matrix mul­
tiplication program I have 
written and used for the times 
when I want numbers instead of 
symbols. 

1. REM N BY N ARRAY WITH C=AB 
2. REM ONLY SQUARE MATRICES 
3. REM N=2 IS A 3 BY 3 ARRAY 
5. INPUTN 
10. FOR I=0 TO N 
11. FOR J=0 TO N 
20. PRINT ·A "I7J, nB" I;J 

I 30. INPUT A(I,J), B(I,J) 
31. REM ASKS FOR THE A AND B 

MATRIX ELEMENTS 
45. NEXT I 
46. NEXTJ 
60. END 
48. FOR F=0 TO N 
49. FOR G=0 TO N 
50. FOR M=0 TO N 
52. C(F,G)=C(F,G)+A(F,M)*B 

(M,G) 
53. REM MATRIX MULTIPLICATION 
54. NEXT M 
56. PRINT nCR F;G, C(F;G) 
57. NEXT G 
58. NEXT F 
For N>10 a dimension (DIM) 
statement must be added. 

I very much enjoyed R. L. 
Trethewey's article in the 
July issue but that SBII cold 
start has PEEK(65532) and 
PEEK(65533) yielding 0 and 255 
respectively, while it is more 
accurate to say that the 6502 
can address 65,535 memory 10-' 
cations (rather than ia). 

Does anyone have a copy of the 
Aardvark tape program CURSOR? 
How does one address individ­
ualpixels with the SBII (for 
making Greek characters)? 

Thanks for an excellent users 
publication. 

Paul Harris 
Morristown, NJ 07960 

Paul: 

We think you had better check 
·with Aardvark before dissemi­
nating their program. 

Peek Staff 

* * * * * 

ED: 

I have a comment to make about 
the OSI polled keyboard rou­
tine published in the June 
1984 issue of PEEK(65), and 
also a very likely explanation 
of the problem Steve Rydgig is 
having with his C4P locking up 
(July 1984, page 22). 

Since OSI was trying to 
squeeze the routine into one 
page, they disregarded the 
possibility that a key closure 
in column 0 could occur (no 
keys other than SHIFT LOCK and 
ACTION KEY on joystick #1 
exist there). Noise, however, 
can be picked up in the key­

·board cable appearing as a key 
in colunn 0. The keyboard 
routine will then get stuck at 
$FD32 (GETVAL subroutine) 
looking for a column forever. 

I have a C8p..DF with detached 
keyboard and it would lock up 
occasionally ever since I 
bought the machine in 1980. 
The condition got much worse 
when I extended the keyboard 
cable by 6 ft. I knew that 
the computer could be locked 
up by depressing the ACTION 
KEY on joystick #1 when a key­
·board input is expected, and 
suspected that in both cases 
the reason is the same. 

Since Steve's problem appeared 
only recently, I would suspect 
a hardware problem. Most 
likely a bad keyboard cable 
connection or IC's U2.· on. 542 
board or U3H on 540 board. 
Both IC's are 8T26 trans­
ceivers. The IC designations 
are from C4P Sam's Photo-Facts 
Manual. I would also recom­
mend replacing the 7404 (U8) 
on 542 board with a Schmidt 
trigger 7414 or 74LS14. 

The routine correction is 
simple and is shown as ·line 
52A to be inserted between 
drives 52 and 53 ·with the 
listing in the June 84 issue, 
page 2: 

52A BEX) CLEAR 

Implementing it, however, is 
not that easy. If anybody 
could find two spare bytes in 
the bootstrap ROM, getting a 
new ROM would be the' easiest 
solution. In my case, I have 
assembled the corrected rou­
tine at $BF00 (I still use 
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TRY US! 
WE MEAN BUSINESS 

SC5/80·1 Computer Sy.iem 
With 1 Denver Board Multi Processor 
Wired for 6 Users 
Expandable to 14 Users $699000 

For Each Add'i Multi 
Processor User Add 
$1,00000 

• Includes Super 
Utility Package 

Plus our incredible new super system data base 
manager. With brand new Disk Tech One, 2 year war­
ranty on internal hard disk components. Beautiful 
hand finished oak cabinet over steel frame. Instant 
access to all components. Available with casters or 
plastic feet 

BEAUTIFUL AS WELL AS FUNCTIONAL 

NEW CONTROLLERIINTERFACE! 

The new 9590 Controller replac­
es the 051 590/525 set with 1 sin­
gle board. Unlike others you've 

$59900 seen, it works perfectly with 051 
or Denver boards, and all ver-

Quantity 1 siems of 65U 
It is compatible with old Style 592 Interface 

with 3 cable adapter~ or attaches with single ribbon 
cable to our new 9592 H.D. Interface Board. Unlike 
others, our interfac:e completely supports the readyl 
fault indicator on the 80 meg. hard disk. 

9592 
Quantity 1 $26900 

12 SLOT BUS 
Fits standard OSI mount holes 
can be connected in ''T'' or daisy 
chained by cable for expansion. 

$7900 

CLOSE OUT! 
C3·0EM 
2 MHzl56K* 
With 6502 and zao 
Processors 
With Centronics Parallel 
Printer Interface 

While they Last! 

$149900 
"Includes 8K Exec Memory for CP/M 
or Multl·User 

• Buy for a Spare 
• Add to a Spare H.D. 
• Devel~p Programs 

Spare 510CPU Board with Z80 + 6502 $16900 

MULTI PROCESSOR! 

COMPLETE 10 

Boot 
From Hard 
or Floppy! 

• 8" Hard Disk 
• 8" Floppy Disk 

$399900 

Single user with Centronics par­
allel printer interface expand­
able to eight users. 

Enclosed in table top cabinet as shown or mounted 
in deluxe floor cabinet, as above left. Add $40000 

10 meg. Subsystem WOW! 

$199900 
Add to any existing OSI 
floppy based computer. 

Just plug in one board and set this little 
gem on top or next to your computer and 
voila! Welcome to speed and convenience. 
Completely self contained with power, sup­
ply_ 9598' Hard Disk Controller also avail­
able separately at $69900 

, 

DEALERS! If you're stili alive, call us and ask about our aggressive new price 
structure. We'll send you an unbelievable spares price list. 

SPACE-COM International 
22991 La Cadena Drive, Laguna Hills, CA92653 (714) 951-4648 
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some of the ROM subroutines 
and the key value table) and 
patched OS65D 3.2. The rou-

'tine is loaded from disk to 
the memory by BEXEC*. In 

<,/' correcting the routine, I have 
also eliminated the use of 
page 2 locations and the need 
for swapping these four bytes 
by OS65D. 

This change eliminated all my 
lock up problems with OS65D 
compatible software, which 
consists mostly of games. 

For more 'serious work, I am 
using DOS/65 version 1.2 since 
1982 and am very happy with 
it. I am especially impressed 
by the powerful yet simple 
editor and its capability of 
handling files larger than the 
available memory. I was glad 
to finally see a review of 
OOS/65 in your magazine. 

Talking about keyboard rou­
tines, the best I have seen is 
the UCSD PASCAL SBIOS routine 
which I have installed in my 
OOS/65 SIM. It is almost two 
pages long. The keyboard is 
decoded as close .to a standard 
keyboard as possible, and with 
SHIFT and RPT key combina­
tions, it will generate all 
printable ASCII characters. 

,Key debouncing is excellent, 
so it works fine even in a 
noisy environment like mine. 

I am almost never completely 
satisfied with any purchasea 

'software and DOS165 was no 
exception, mainly for its awk­

·ward loading procedure. There 
'is an obvious solution to .this 
problem by placing SIM on 
track 0 and then let SIM load 
CCM 'and PEM. The BOOT is then 
only 25 bytes long. I have 
made this change to my DOS/65 
despite objections from 
Richard Leary (the author of 
OOS/65), that CCM, PEM and 81M 
locations on disk do not con­
form to a standard OOS/65 
system. Since ooS/65 is 
unique for OSI anyway, I see 
only convenience and no draw­
backs. Data track compati­
bility is not affected and 
files may be transferred 'be­
tween disks with either system 
tracks configuration. 

I have actually eliminated the 
need for BOOT program alto­
gether on my system by modify­
ing the Machine Monitor ROM 
instruction at $FFED from JMP 
$2200 to JMP($FD). This 
allows SIM to be loaded di-
rectly where it belongs (or 
any user program located on 
track 0 can be loaded anywhere 
in the memory) • 

I hope this information will 
also help other people whose 
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polled system is locking up 
like Steve Rydgig's. 

Jan Synek 
Chicago, IL 60651 

* * * * * 

ED: 

I have enjoyed using and modi­
fying the word processor writ­
ten by Stanley Harshfield in 
the December 1983 PEEK. As 
the number of lines of text 
gets over about 100, the prog­
ram begins to show pauses of 
several seconds at random 
times. This is due to memory 
becoming filled and triggering 
the garbage collection. And 
of course, the more strings in 
your text, the more often the 
garbage collection takes place 
and the longer it takes. I 
have made several changes to 
reduce this problem. The vec­
tor array T$(150) is not nec­
essary. This becomes a second 
copy of the text. Delete the 
DIM T$(150) in line 1930 and 
replace all occurrences of 
T$(X) with a simple variable 
like W$. T$(X) is used only in 
the PRINT section. 

Concatenation of strings A$= 
A$+ F$(V) is a majo'r creator 
of string garbage. Avoiding 
concatenation where possible 
will reduce calls to the gar­
bage collector. For example 
in line 1150 the F$(V)array is 
concatenated into PR$ and then 
printed. Instead, you can di­
rectly print the substrings 
using a semicolon PRINT F$(V)1 

It would be interesting to 
hear from anyone who has modi­
fied this program. 

Earl Morris 
Midland, MI 48640 

* * * * * 

ED: 

I have been using (and accumu­
lating) OSI computers for 
about six years and have 
acquired quite a bit of soft­
ware on 5 1/4 n disks. I 
recently bought a pair of 
Shugart 8 n drives and would 
like to transfer some programs 
(Planner Plus and, OSI WP3.l) 
from 5 1/4 to 8 n

• Has anyone 
done this, and if so how many 
software changes are neces­
sary? Also, my local OSI 
dealer doesn,' t have 65D3. 3 on 
an. Where can I get it? 

I have been looking for a way 
to read IBM 3740 format data 
disks. There is a service 
that supplies weekly updates 
for electrical contractors in­
ventory and prices this way. 
I bought a C3-0EM thinking 

that the 510 multiprocessor 
and CP/M would enable me to do 
this but I soon learned that 
CP/M isn't all that I thought 
it was and that disk for­
matting' is what will determine 
whether CP/M will run from one 
machine to the next. Can 
anyone supply me with the 
track header format that 65U 
uses? 

I recently modified my 540 
color board to deliver TTL RGB 
signals to a Sanyo 7.5Mhz RGB 
monitor. In retrospect it 
wasn't that hard to do, but I 
really don't think the results 
are that great. If anyone is 
interested, I'll send them the 
details. 

I recently bought a Novation 
J-Cat modem and experienced 
some of the same problems that 
other readers had written 
about. After considerable 
searching I discovered that I 
needed to have my 505 board 
(or whatever serial port) 
wired for 1200 baud and that 
the software (the modem pro­
gram on OSI 65D3.3 and also 
Aurora's Intelligent Terminal 
program) somehow sets it back 
down to 300 baud. I don't 
think I've ever seen that 
mentioned anywhere before. 

I currently am working out a 
bug in a calendar/notebook 
program and will send it to 
you in return for all the help 
I've gotten from reading 
PEEK (65) over the years. 
Thanks again. 

Craig Borst 
3762 140th Ave. 
Holland, MI 49423 

* * * * * 

craig': 

Hope this answers all your 
questions I 

1. There is no practical way 
for a user to 'convert either 
WP-3 or Planner-Plus from 
5-1/4 to an. Both packages 
are dependent on the precursor 
to OS-65D V3.3 and the 
operating system on both disks 
is modified. An ambitious 
user might be able to dis­
assemble the two packages and 
make ,the necessary changes, 
but in terms of dollars, I 
don't think it's worth it, and 
I haven't even mentioned the 
hardware problems. Better to 
bite the bullet and buy the a" 
versions. If your dealer does 
not have them, he should. You 
can always call OSI, 'but try 
your dealer again first. 

2. D&N makes a board that will 
read/write IBM 3740 disks as 
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well as OSI format. 

3. The key to switching to 
1299 baud is the ACIA initial­
ization. Somewhere in both 
programs, the code will POKE 
64512 first with 3 and then 
with a second value (usually 
2). Subtract 1 from the sec­
ond value and insert it into 
the program. Of course, Term-
32 makes the task a whole lot 
more painless. 

Our thanks to Rick Trethewey, 
SYSOP for the OSI SIG on 
CompuServe for helping to an­
swer your question. He is 
also the author of Term-32. 

Peek Staff 

* * * * * 
ED: 

The Extended Input feature of 
OS65U release 1.3 and above 
permits the specification of 
data type as part of the INPUT 
command syntax. If the data 
type is integer, floating 
point or cash, Extended Input 
permits a sign (n+n or "_n) to 
be the first character of the 
input string so that signed 
numbers may be entered. 

I have several applications in 
which I do not want to permit 
signed numbers to be entered 
(e.g., telephone numbers and 
ZIP codes). The solution, of 
course, was to test the first 
character of the data entered 
for the presence of a sign and 
reject the entry if a sign was 
entered. I have discovered 
that Extended Input uses mem­
ory locations 6331 and 6332 to 
store the ASCII values of the 
plus (n+n) and minus (n_") 
signs, and if the contents. of 
these locations are changed to 

zero (POKE 6331,9 and POKE 
6332,9), Extended Input will 
not accept signed numbers. 
Making these changes has per­
mitted me to remove the edit­
ing for signs from my pro­
grams. 

Recently, I stumbled across a 
method for establishing a 
ndata filter" using the Editor 
or Extended Input features of 
OS65U (release 1.3 and above) 
when reading data from disk 
files. This may be of in­
terest to some OSI users. 

When either Editor or Extended 
Input is active, memory loca­
tions 23799 and 23719 are used 
to specify the range of char­
acters which will be accepted 
with an INPUT command. Loca­
tion 23799 is the lower bound 
and normally contains a value 
of 32, ASCII code for a blank 
(or space). Location 23719 is 
the upper bound and contains a 
value of one more than the 
ASCII code of the greatest 
character which can be en­
tered. . Normally, the upper 
bound value is 128, one more 
than the ASCII code for the 
DELete character. By altering 
the lower and upper bounds, 
the programmer may choose the 
range of characters he/she 
wishes to accept in data entry 
routines. (Note: the bound­
aries are not automatically 
reset by the system, and you 
should restore them to their 
normal values as appropriate.) 

If the boundaries are changed 
and data is entered through 
the terminal (CRT), Editor and 
Extended Input will not permit 
characters to be entered which 
fall outside of the bound­
aries. The CRT alarm is sound­
ed each time an attempt is 

CDS Computing Services, Inc. 
1314 Romeo Rd. 

Leonord. MI 48038 
(313) 752·9671 

made to enter an nillegal" 
character. When data is being 
read from disk, characters 
which fall outside the bound­
aries are nthrown awayn or 
"filtered out n by the input 
routine and not included in 
the target field of the INPUT 
command. For example, assume 
there is an alphanumeric field 
in each record of a disk file 
from which only upper case 
alphabetic characters are to 
be extracted. One such field 
contains the data nSlA2M3P4-
L5E6 n• The program code could 
be: 

19 POKE 23799, ASC(nAn) REM 
set lower bound 

29 POKE 23719, ASC (nZ") + 1 
REM set upper bound 

39 INPUT A$ : REM read data 
field 

49 POKE 23799, 32 POKE 
23719, 128 : REM reset 
boundaries 

When the data field is read, 
A$ will contain nSAMPLE n• Of 
course, line 39 could be coded 
using Extended Input syntax. 
If the boundaries are set to 
accept only integers, the tar­
get of the INPUT may be either 
a numeric or a string vari­
able. If this is of interest 
to anyone, I would encourage 
him/her to experiment with the 
method, especially with Ex­
tended Input formats to deter­
mine just what it is possible 
to do. 

The Column One article in the 
August 1984 issue of PEEK(65) 
contained a salient point 
which caught my eye. In 
discussing two articles ap­
pearing in the issue, the 
author makes the statement, 
n ••• to open new and unl~mited 
doors. tci complete. utilization 

CDS hos the following computers for sale. both of which were used by our software staff in program development. and 
are in perfect wofl~ing condition. 

C3D 10mb Ha,d DI.k comput." 
2mhz processor 
56k I\am 
Fully multi-user stropped 

C3A 23mb Ha,d DI.k comput." 
2mhz processor 
561< I\am 
Fully multi·user !.rrapped 

Additional memory boords available, if additional users are 
required Additional memory boord5 Qvailable, If additional users ore required 

4 I\S232 Serial PM' 2 CA 1 OX boord, for up to 16 u,ers 
Centronics Parallel port available and 16 to 32 peripherals 

In addition. we have mony boards and other accessories. all available at the lowest possible prices. including, 
510 Processors 505 Processors 
C41C8 Keyboard, NumeriC Keypad, 
Memory Goard, (both 2mhz and 1 mhz . all type,) 540 video boord, 
Sonya green screen monitOr (12") 570 boards 
555 Multi·U,er boord, D·OIod .. 
Soroc Challenger 540 terminal, (60 day, old) Pascal Software for OSI 
Hayes Micro-buffers (serial/serial) . [0 free Hayes JOO baud smaftmadem (in box) 

computer while printing (64K units-in box) Hayes Chronograph (in box) 
Microbuffer expansion memory (64k) Many software packages 
Wyse WY50 Terminals Televideo 925 terminals 
Ann Arbar Ambassador terminals Floppy controllers 
Power Supplies (including 40 amp switching supply) Centronics parallel interface boards 
Floppy dl,k, (8" only) all perlect condition Floppy Drive, (8" SSISD) 

'Iightlyu,ed or unu,ed (mixed) ~201Daz 114" Comidge Tope SY51em 
We will accept any reasonable offer on the equipment listed. Please call us at (J1 J) 752-9671 for additional details. 
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Take advantage of our 
warehouse clearance on 

O.S.I. 10 Megabyte 
computer 

systems. 

You will be amazed by 
the speed and reliability of 
O.S.l. 's 10 Megabyte 
multi-user computer sYst~m. 
Save yourself the drudgery of 
hours wasted fumbling with 
floppys, gain simultaneous 
multi-user capibility and gave· 
the advantages of O.S.l. 's 
latest, most complete text 
processing system. 
By ordering now, you get: 

O.S.I.'s 10 Megabyte 
230 E hard disk computer, 
2 Esperit II 12" screen 
Display Terminals, which 
support a full range of 
functions for both 
programming and business 
uses, and a C·ITOH 17" 

carriage, 4Scps word 
processing printer and 
interface cable, for full letter 
quality capabilities. 

O.S.I's latest V1.44 
software is included in the 
price. 

This offer is limited to a 
small quantity now on hand. 
Orders will be processed as 
received, and will be shipped 
freight collect from the ware­
house in factory sealed 
boxes. 
while supplies last .... $5,795 
Order now by phone or mail 
BEINFELD 
COMPUTER SYSTEMS INC 
14755 Ventura Boulevard, Suite 204 
Sherman Oaks, California 
91403-3697 
(818) 981-2222 
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of OSI machines." This is 
certainly true of the informa­
tion I have garnered from 
PEEK(65). I have applied many 
of the things I have learned 
from articles and letters and 
they have resulted in better 
programs than would otherwise 
have been possible. perhaps 
the PEEK staff, a reader or 
someone from ISOTRON could 
help open a door for me, and, 
I suspect, others who are us­
ing the Extended Input fea­
ture. 

When an Extended Input command 
is issued, the following 
events take place before data 
can be entered: 

1. Blanks are written on the 
CRT screen to clear any resid­
ual data that may be there 
(the number of blanks written 
is the same as the maximum 
number of characters permitted" 
in the reply). 

2. The cursor is backspaced to 
the beginning of the reply 
field on the CRT. 

3. The contents of the mask 
field, if any, are displayed. 

4. The cursor is backspaced to 
the beginning of the reply 
area on the CRT. 

For example, assume string A$ 
contains aABCD a• The command 
INPUT [20, "A"lA$ will result 
in the four steps listed above 
to be performed (the maximum 
reply length is 20 characters 
and the mask field contents 
are "ABCD"). With these four 
steps there is noticeable 
cursor movement, even on my 
terminal which is operating at 
9600 baud. 

I would like to have the POKEs 
which would permit me to se­
lectively suppress/permit: 

1. Clearing of residual data 
f rom the screen. 

2. Displaying the mask field. 

These two options would be of 
great' value to me as they 
would permit more "polished" 
programs to be written. My 
programs are written in such a 
manner that I know what is 
currently displayed on the 
screen. Therefore, I know if 
residual data needs to be 
cleared and/or if the mask 
field must be redisplayed. 

Any assistance you can provide 
in getting a solution to this 
problem will be greatly appre­
ciated. 

David A. Weigle 
Morton, IL 61550 

David: 

Readers: If someone out there 
has disassembled this code, we 
would love to hear from you. 
In the meantim~, we have not 
found anyone at ISOTRON who 
has it. Besides that, the 
ISOTRON policy (with some jus­
tification) has been not to 
encourage alteration of the 
operating system for fear that 
code written for the "old 
modified" will not work on the 
"future" versions. 

Eddie 

* * * * * 

ED: 

In the July Beginners Corner, 
you mentioned several ways to 
get the negative voltage re­
quired for -an RS232 signaL, .', ' 

There is an easy way that 
overcomes the problems you 
discussed', and still does not 
require a' battery'; Radio 
Shack sells a voltage inverter 
IC #276-2335. You simply feed 
plus 5 volts in, and you get 
negative 5 volts out. It's 
that easy 1 It's avery valu­
able chip to know about. 

Richard W. List 
Pittsburgh, PA 15221 

AD$ 
WANTED: (6) #555 Jungle Boards, 
(6) #CA20 I/O Time Clocks, (2) 
#CAl5 I/O Boards. Contact by 
letter or phone: Paul Newland, 
Progress Design & Machine, 
Inc., 619 Church St., Clyde, 
OH 43410, Tele: (419) 547-
0547. 

* * * * * 
HELP WANTED: Full and Part­
time. New York authorized OSI 
Dealer is looking for program­
mers and hardware technicians. 
Attractive salary and good 
working conditions. Must have 
strong background in OS65U 
with hard disk experience. 
Call 212-926-7634 or send 
resume to Crescent Computer 
Systems, Inc., Box 119, New 
York, NY 10037 

* * * * * 
OSI SERVICE - Over 18 years 
experience in the Electronics 
Industry. Satisfaction guar­
anteed. Call Richard Kasper, 
301-422-7125 weekdays after 4 
PM; weekends anytime. 

* * * * * 
RETIRED BUSINESS COMPUTER: 
C4P with dual minifloppies, 

24K color graphics, joysticks, 
serial and parallel ports, D&N 
disk switch, OS65D, Basic, 
Assembler and Extended Mon­
itor, Forth, games and word 
processor. Complete document­
ation. NAME YOUR OWN PRICE-­
First reasonable offer will be 
accepted. Call Steve at (305) 
661-5039 weekdays between 9 
and 5 EST. 

* * * * * 

, FOR SALE: Two Heath H-19 Ter­
minals with manuals, anti 
glare filters, excellent con­
dition $275 each, both for 
$500, plus shipping for 55 
lbs. each, via UPS. Audio 
Amateur, P.O. Box 576, Peter­
borough, NH 03458, (603) 924-
6526. 

* * * * * 
Send ,for free catalog, Aurora 
Software, 37 South Mitchell, 
Arlington Heights, IL 60005. 
Phone (312) 259-4071 

* * * * * 
OSI C3, 36 Meg Hard Disk, Dual 
8" Drives, Micro-Term ACT-5A 
Terminal, 65U Vl.44 Disks & 
Manuals. Used few hours. 
Perfect working condition. 
Make an offer. Ted Adams, 312 
S. Park, Reedsburg, WI 53959, 
608-524-6196. 

* * * * * 
FOR SALE: 2 OSI C3-8P com­
puters and disk drives. In­
cludes: 2 #470 disk drive 
boards; 6 #520 16K static 
memory boards; 3 #535 48K 
dynamic memory boards; 1 #527 
24K memory board; 2 #420 
memory boards; 1 #550 3 port 
serial board; 2 #495 wire 
wrapped ~rototype boards, con­
taining 3 serial ports, 1 
parallel port, 3 24 pin EPROM 
sockets and 1 24 pin RAM 
socket. Complete documenta­
tion file plus disk library. 
$1200 or best offer takes all, 
or will configure 1 48K dual 
drive system with half the 
boards for $750. NO BOARDS 
SOLD INDIVIDUALLY until 1/85. 
If interested in boards alone, 
DO NOT CALL, send bid in 
writing to: TECMARK, 450 7th 
Ave., #1700, NY, NY 10123. 
For whole package, call 212-
947-6029. 

* * * * * 
FOR SALE: Graphics SEB-3 Video 
Board (80 col umn + disk inter­
face), fully populated $121:1, 
new OSI 542 keyboard & case 
for above $61:1, both for $161:1, 
Apple Disk drive (no case) 
$111:1. Prices include ship­
ping. Robert Foltz, 1911 
Mulford Ave., Bronx, NY 11:1461, 

,212-863-0964 after 7 PM EST. 
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'C1 P Sams Photo-Facts Manual. Complete schematics. scope waveforms and board photos. All you 
need to be a Cl P or SII Wizard. just 

C4P Sams Photo-Facts Manual. Includes pinouts. photos. schematics for the 502. 505. 527. 540 and 
542 boards. A bargain at . 

C2/C3 Sams Photo-Facts Manual. The facts you need to repair the larger OSI computers. Fat with 
useful information. but just 

OSl's Small Systems Journals. The complete set. July 1977 through April 1978. bound and reproduced 
by PEEK (65). Full set only 

Terminal Extensions Package - lets you program like the mini-users do. with direct cursor positioning. 
mnemonics and a number formatting function much more powerful than a mere "print using.': Requires 
65U. 

RESEQ - BASIC program resequencer plus much more. Global changes. tables of bad references. 
GOSUB's & GOTOs. variables by line number. resequences parts of programs or entire programs. 
handles line 50000 trap. Best debug tooll've seen. MACHINE LANGUAGE - VERY FASTI Requires 65U. 
Manual & samples only. $5.00 Everything for 

Sanders Machine Language Sort/Merge for OS-65U. Complete disk sort and merge. documentation 
shows you how to call from any BASIC program on any disk and return it or any other BASIC program 
on any disk, floppy or hard. Most versatile disk sort yet. Will run under LEVEL I, II, or III. It should cost 
more but Sanders says ...... sell it for jus!... .. 

KYUTIL - The ultimate OS-DMS keyfile utility package. This implementation of Sander's SORT IMERGE 
creates. loads and sorts multiple-field. conditionally loaded keyfiles. KYUTIL will load and sort a keyfile of 

BULK RATE 
U.S. POSTAGE 

PAID 
Owings Mills. MD 
PERMIT NO. 18 

$7.95 $ _____ __ 

$15.00 $ _____ _ 

$30.00 $ _____ __ 

$15.00 $ _____ _ 

$50.00 $ __ ---:-__ __ 

$50.00 $ ____ ---,._ 

$89.00$ _____ _ 

over 15000 ZIP codes in under three hours. Never sort another Master File. . $100.00 $ _____ _ 
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BOOKS AND MANUALS (while quantities last) 
65V Primer. Introduces machine language programming. 

C4P Introductory Manual 

Basic Reference Manual -- (ROM. 650 and 65U) 

C1P, C4P, C8P Users Manuals -- ($7.95 each, please specify) 

How to program Microcomputers. The C-3 Series 

$4.95 $ _____ _ 

$5.95 $ _____ _ 

$5.95 $ ___ -,--__ 

$7.95 $ _____ _ 

$7.95 $ _____ _ 

Professional Computers Set Up & Operations Manual -- C2-0EM/C2-D/C3-0EM/C3-D/C3-A/C3-BI 
C3-C/C3-C' 

$8.95.$ _____ _ 

Master Charge ) VISA Cash enclosed 

Account No. ____________ Expiration Date _______ __ 

Signature _________________________ _ 

Name __________________________ __ 

Street ____________________ ~---------

City _-'--,-_________ _ State ______ _ Zip 

TOTAL $ 

MD Residents add 5% Tax $ 

C.O.D. orders add $1.65 $ 

Postage & Handling $ 3.50 

TOTAL DUE $ 

POSTAGE MAY VARY FOR OVERSEAS 
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